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From the President’s Office

Dear Alumni and Friends of DeMatha,

here are many occasions when people will come 
up to me and ask what ministry I am assigned to 
as a priest? I respond that I am in the ministry 
of Catholic education at DeMatha Catholic High 

School. If I am out of town when asked this question and 
then begin to describe a Catholic high school for young 
men grades 9 through 12 with a population of 840, there is 
usually a quick response from the individual: “Oh, I could 
never do that. Work with teenage boys? Impossible!” I 
immediately respond with: “You just have not met our young Stags to see what a special 
place DeMatha really is and filled with a community that is a delight to know.”

There are many ingredients to this DeMatha 77-year-old success story, which includes 
the Trinitarians, the faculty and staff, the students and their families. Together we create 
a family that is united in our commitment to shape Faith-Filled Gentlemen and Scholars. 
Those of us who are inside the buildings on campus every day are an important influence 
into creating the atmosphere which is conducive to learning and living a Christian way of 
life. But there is more to this success story.

When we have the social and financial support of over 11,000 alumni and countless 
friends of DeMatha, it is clear to us that we have been faithful to the school’s mission. This 
edition of the Red and Blue gives recognition to the thousands of people who support our 
school with prayers, with donations and with words of appreciation. As we read through 
these many names, please rejoice with us when we see that our many diverse faces of De-
Matha are all supporting our theme: One DeMatha!

T
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To the DeMatha Family,

On behalf of the DeMatha Catholic 
High School Board of Directors, please 
accept our welcome and best wishes for 
an outstanding 2023-24 school year. 
To our freshmen, transfers and new 
parents and grandparents, welcome 
to DeMatha. You will soon learn why 
we take so much pride in who we are, 
and why we think of ourselves as a 
Brotherhood. “One DeMatha” is not a 
catchphrase or a marketing slogan; it 
describes our uniqueness and the bond 
that the entire DeMatha community feels while being 
part of our outstanding school.

Because of the excellent leadership of Father James 
Day and Dr. Daniel McMahon ’76, I am happy to report 
that the school is starting the year on very solid financial 
footing. Classes, activities and winter sports teams are 
well underway. Plus, we welcomed our largest fresh-
man class in recent years. As I look toward the future, I 
am excited for the Cross Center to be completed so our 
young men can take advantage of this state-of-the art 
engineering, arts and robotics facility.

On behalf of the Board of Directors I also want to say 
“thank you” to our outstanding faculty and staff. Like 
many alumni, I believe that DeMatha has consistently 
had some of the best teachers and educators in the entire 
country, and the current staff is continuing that tradi-
tion. The Board of Directors has been diligently work-
ing on our strategic plan, and it is no surprise that all 
stakeholders believe our teachers are the bedrock of our 
school.

Thank you to our donors. As our 
tireless and dedicated President Father 
James says often, “Ours is an expen-
sive mission.” So, to our donors, please 
know that all of the great things going 
on at DeMatha would not be pos-
sible without you. As I have served 
on our Board, I have been amazed by 
the generosity that comes to DeMatha 
from our donors. I know I speak for 
the Trinitarians, the faculty and staff, 
our current students, and the Board of 
Directors when I say thank you. Our 
preparation for the 2023-24 school year 

and our future success would not be possible without 
your generosity.

I was extremely fortunate that my parents made 
considerable sacrifices to send me and my two brothers 
to DeMatha. I had a tremendous experience here and 
was well prepared for college and my career. As a parent 
of recent alumni (classes of 2017 and ’19), I can tell you 
that the school is even better today than it was in the 
mid-80s when I attended. I look forward to working 
with the Board of Directors and the faculty and staff to 
continue the outstanding DeMatha legacy for years to 
come.

One DeMatha!

 

 Tom Kane, ’86
 Vice President and Board Chair

From the Chair of the Board of Directors



REVENUE
Tuition and Fees .......................................................................$17,797,568
Interest & Dividends ....................................................................$684,280
Annual Giving * .........................................................................$2,936,559
Auxiliary Income .......................................................................... $302,475 

Revenue ....................................................................... $21,720,881

EXPENSES
Salaries and Benefits ................................................................$10,601,995
Academic Departments ...............................................................$479,417
Financial Aid ..............................................................................$4,166,530
Insurance/School Services ........................................................$1,246,253
Advancement .................................................................................$247,528
Athletics ..........................................................................................$436,323
Plant, Vehicles, Equipment .......................................................$1,287,005
Student Services ............................................................................$326,455
Interest Expense ............................................................................$621,301
Expenses ..................................................................... $19,412,807
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Scholarships 7/22-6/23 ...............Since
   Inception
Eastman Scholarship $2,474  .........$87,252
LT Brendan ’99 and Maureen Looney $14,895  .......$458,793
Wootten Scholarship $16,729  .......$431,770
    Bob and Rita Ferry $0  .......$150,082
Malloy Scholarships: 
    Class of ’65  $27,000 ..........$76,000
    ’88 Alumni $4,089  .......$222,141
    Al Alvarez $23,330  .......$181,546
    Fr. Damian Anuszewski $8,015  .......$247,810
    Dick Brown $250  ...........$2,363
    Michael and Linda Buchanan $300  .........$21,596
    Michael Bussink ’64 $1,376  .........$15,430
    Paul J. Cinquegrana ’59 $0  ... $1,587,159
    Walt Coughlin ’52 $0  .......$194,559
    Art Doyle ’54 $6,150  .........$67,565
    Kenneth Duncan $0  .......$125,000
    Gray Family (Ricky ’80, Brian ’05) $20,858  .......$261,375
    Kevin & Alice Hanley $0  .........$27,529
    Pat Krimm $17,880  .......$287,202
    Kyle Lallis ’87 $0  ...........$8,365
    Lawrence Family Scholarship $3,000  .......$264,000
    Dick Long $17,743  .......$235,704
    M&T Bank $15,000  .........$45,000
    Stephen and Lynne Malley $3,000  .........$43,890
    Brendan McCarthy ’64 $0  .......$289,218
    John McDonough ’56 $757  .........$15,207
    Zachary Misleh ’16 $0  .........$11,835
    Ray Riddick $3,597 ..........$38,583
    Sarahan Family $0 ..........$46,600
    Ray Smith $4,577 ........$122,192
    Ray Smith Golf Classic $74,329 ........$775,021
    Trinitarians $25 ..........$34,192
    Anthony Villella ’05  $78,909 ........$930,166
    Stephen Welker ’01 $25,000  .......$217,107
    Westerman Family $0  .........$12,000
    Mary Yarrish $19,389  .......$172,549
    Antonietta & Alfred Zancan $7,000 ........$161,700
    Other $4,084

Moylan Scholarships: 
    Billy Collins ’68  $1,000 ............$9,654
    Fr. James Day $26,017 ..........$26,017
    Russell Edgerton $0 ............$1,250
    Ertel Family $100,000 ........$100,000
    Markelle Fultz ’16 $15,000 ..........$58,550
    Jerami Grant ’12 $1,123 ..........$32,862
    Charles & June Jones $20,700 ..........$20,700
    Bill Kelly $2,692 ............$7,173
    Tom Krawczewicz ’81 $2,303 ............$2,453
    Joe & Norma McDermott $20,000 ........$120,000
    Bill McGregor $74,200 ........$296,707
    Rodney McLeod ’08 $0 ..........$30,000
    Amos Mobaidin ’11 $19,496 ..........$56,273
    Victor Oladipo ’10 $35,000  .......$297,916
    St. Simon de Rojas $10,620 ..........$46,110
    Ben Spotts ’59 $9,000 ..........$86,052
    Mickey Steele ’74 $7,500 ..........$40,168
    Underwood Family $1,000 ..........$64,042
    Francis and Annie Whatley $1,226 ..........$28,256
    Covid-19 Assistance $0 ........$425,517
    Other $132,456
Music Scholarships: 
   Cheng Family $115,880 ..........629,809
   Larry Funke ’08 $857 ..........$24,240
   Charles Lawrence ’82  $1,883 ..........$66,368
   Coleman Mellett ’92 $17,400 ........$272,591
   John Mitchell $3,643 ..........$73,177
   Barbara Reiher  $0  .........$50,500
    Jim Roper $2,331  .........$86,306
Offutt Faculty Fund $176,025
Other Designated Giving: 
   Academic/Athletic $92,003
   Cross Center for Engineer, Arts & Robotics $919,765 .... $3,141,683
   Greatest Need $713,165
   Dave Daly Engineering $6,598 ........$113,485
   Stag Night $7,960
   Technology $0
Total Annual Fund Giving $2,936,599

DEMATHA CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL FINANCIAL SUMMARY (CASH BASIS/UNAUDITED)

July 1, 2022 – June 30, 2023

The Annual Report Of Gifts
July 1, 2022 – June 30, 2023

The DeMatha Community gratefully recognizes the monetary contributors to DeMatha Catholic High School during the 2022-23 
academic year. We would also like to thank the wonderful alumni, parents and friends who volunteered their time and talents during 
this period. DeMatha is blessed to have so many people contributing so much! If we have inadvertently omitted your name or if you 
have corrections or questions, please notify the Advancement Office at (240) 764-2222 or email tponton@dematha.org. Thank you for 
your support of DeMatha Catholic High School. 

*includes payments on pledges

ANNUAL GIVING SUMMARY



PLATINUM CLUB 
($25,000+)

Anonymous
Mr. Edward S. Cheng and  
 Mrs. Tamar Eskin
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Craig ’52
Mr. Edward Ertel and  
 Mrs. Jennifer Squires
Anthony F. Fazio ’74 and Ellen O’Neill
Fidelity Charitable Donor-Advised Fund
Goldman Sachs Philanthropy Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Hanley ’97
Dr. and Mrs. Kevin Hanley ’68
Mr. and Mrs. R. Thomas Hoff Sr.
Laurie and Thomas Kane ’86
Mr. and Mrs. Roy F. Kilby ’65
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth M. Mellett
Merrill Lynch & Co.
State Of Maryland - Treasurer’s Office
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Stamper
The James M. Johnston Trust
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Villella ’75
Ms. Judy Villella
Mr. Stephen L. Welker ’01
Mr. and Mrs. George R. Wilson Jr. ’65

FOUNDERS CLUB 
($10,000 – $24,999)

Anonymous
Mrs. Peggy G. Amico
Mr. Andrew J. Beal ’96
Mr. Marc Blumenfeld
Adrianna and Kenneth Carr ’74
Mr. Bryan Castillo ’03
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory M. Cristell ’95
Mr. and Mrs. David Diluigi ’88
James and Ana Maria DiLuigi
Mr. and Mrs. Michael F. Dugan ’63
Anthony and Anne Fotos
Mr. Markelle N. Fultz ’16
Goldman, Sachs & Co.
Ms. Mary Gray/Ms. Kathy Campbell
Paula and Jeffrey Hathaway ’77
Mr. Timothy S. Hill ’95
Steven C. Hinckley ’82 and Marilyn Davis
Ms. Shanika Hope
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas G. John ’89
Mr. and Mrs. Andre D. Jones ’87
Mr. and Mrs. Gregg S. Kaderabek ’74

Nancy and Joseph Kennedy ’64
Mr. Charles J. Kenny Jr. ’68
Mr. Kevin J. Looney ’74
M&T Charitable Foundation
McCarthy, Winkelman & Mester, L.L.P.
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy P. O’Brien ’77
Frank and Stephanie Persico
Dr. Paul G. Pin ’74
Potomac Clothing LLC
Ms. Carrie Repole
Rise Residential Group
Mr. Victor O. Roy ’85
Carol and Brian Sheahan ’80
Mr. Anthony Solazzo ’97
The Kirby Family Foundation
Brian and Donna Whitehead
Msgt. Alvin W. Wilson
Mrs. Katherine B. Wootten
Zest Food Services

TRINITARIAN CLUB 
($5,000 – $9,999)

Anonymous
Mr. and Mrs. Donald R. Acton ’60
Mr. and Ms. David L. Aldridge ’83
Ardea Partners LLC
Mr. Eric L. Beach ’95
Mr. Christopher C. Campbell ’84
Mr. and Mrs. Richard D. Colburn ’54
Thomas and Susan Corsi
Joann and Joseph Cox ’73
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel C. Crowley ’65
Rev. James R. Day, O.SS.T.
Mrs. Mary C. Doyle
Doyle Printing & Offset Company
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Drew
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin P. Dunn ’78
Fred Frederick Family Foundation, Inc.
Dr. Dennis C. Friedman and Mrs. 

2022-2023 Annual Fund

Honor Roll Of Donors
Sandra Zancan-Friedman
Mrs. Mary L. Funke
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen H. Greene ’61
Mr. John P. Heneghan ’93
Dr. and Mrs. Thomas S. Hibbs ’78
Mr. Robert A. Kavetsky ’71
Phyllis and Sean Keehn ’83
Christie and Jonathan Kemezis ’96
Mr. Matthew S. Krimm ’88
Mr. and Mrs. William E. LaChance Sr.
Donna and Daniel J. McMahon ’76
Mr. Robert R. Moylan Jr.
Mr. J. Patrick Moynahan
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Ordoobadi
Honorable and Mrs. Douglas J. Peters
Mr. Jeff Peterson ’07
Mr. Khalil M. Pettus ’11
Mr. Christopher V. Prangley ’75
Prep Gridiron Logistics LLC
Renaissance Charitable
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph E. Rice III
Mr. Michael J. Ritter Jr. ’87
Mr. James O. Santivanez ’89
Special Olympics Maryland, Inc.
Mr. Jeffrey Straathof ’80
The American Gift Fund
The John Hall Law Group, LLC
The Shepherd Foundation
Tidal Basin
Ms. Pamela L. White
Paul and Mary Yarrish

VALOIS CLUB 
($2,500 – $4,999)

Anonymous 
AFCEA CMD Education Foundation
Paul and Amy Aguggia
Blueline Security Services, LLC
Mr. Paul T. Clark Sr.
Mr. Hugh E. Conway
Terrence and Karen Cook
Dr. Gregory M. Crosswhite ’01
Mrs. Alice Daly
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Fahey ’65
Mr. and Mrs. Vaughn Gardineer
Mr. and Mrs. Brian P. Garrett ’03
Mr. Daniel C. Gould ’00
Col. and Mrs. Daniel J. Gowen ’64
Mrs. Cynthia Hardy
Mr. Stephen Donald Harlan III

Mary Johnson, alumni parent and representative of the Jerami Grant 
’12 Hour Generation Foundation, came by school in October to make 
a contribution from the foundation to the basketball program. She is 
pictured with Father James and coach Mike Jones. 
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Holy Trinity Fathers Inc. of Maryland
Jayne and Michael Hopkins ’68
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard Jeffords
Mrs. June E. Jones
Mr. and Mrs. Michael K. Jones ’91
Mr. William E. LaChance Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Lawrence ’70
Joseph R. Linehan ’79
Mrs. Lynne J. Malley
Mr. Scott D. Marchakitus ’88
Mr. and Mrs. William Mitchell IV ’06
Morgan Stanley
Beth and Kevin Moylan ’75
Mr. Michael G. Mulhern ’72
Mr. Christopher M. Murphy ’05
National Philanthropic Trust
Mr. Andrew O’Connell Jr. ’73
Mr. Kevin M. O’Connor ’86
Patuxent Capital Investments, LLC
Mr. Joseph D. Raymond ’02
Mr. Edgar Roman and  
 Mrs. Karen W. Wilson-Roman
Mr. and Mrs. Keith G. Rust ’82
Mr. and Mrs. David J. Schiappa ’80
Schwab Charitable Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Smith
Mrs. Rita P. Smith
Mr. Frank J. Smollon IV ’93
Eleanor and Benjamin Spotts ’59
Mr. Daniel J. Spotts ’81
The Severn Group, Inc
The U.S. Charitable Gift Trust
Ms. Patricia L. Thomas
ULLICO Management Company
Mr. Scott A. Wolf ’80

DM CLUB 
($1,000 – $2,499)

Anonymous
AGM Financial Services, Inc.
Mr. Allen Ahearn and  
 Ms. Marian V. Masson ’55
Karl and Christine Allen
Maureen and Basil Allison ’69
American Century Investments   
 Foundation
Rev. Albert M. Anuszewski, O.SS.T.
Rev. Damian Anuszewski, O.SS.T.
Mr. Phillip D. Ates
Bank of America Charitable Gift Fund
Mr. Kenneth P. Beaver ’02
Mr. James R. Behun ’75
Ms. Michelle Belt
Ms. Ellen Berry
Dr. Michael D. Billings ’00
Mr. Peter M. Black

Mr. Kevin P. Bradley ’96
Mr. Michael J. Branthover ’11
Dorothy and James Brown ’69
Ms. Judith K. Brunclik
Mr. Pat Calabrese
Catholic Climate Covenant
Mr. William C. Clark
Mr. William C. Clark III ’68
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Colliflower ’63
Mr. and Mrs. Steven M. Comings ’84
Mr. J. Timothy Connolly ’67
Mr. Michael P. Connor ’80
Consolidated Petroleum LLC
Mr. Timothy E. Cordero ’89
Mr. Terry M. Crews ’83
Dr. Daniel A. Cronin ’86
Elizabeth & Sean Curran ’77
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher E. Daniel ’89
Mr. and Mrs. Adrian D. Dantley ’73
William and Mary Davey
Mr. William P. Delaney ’53
Mr. Timothy G. Dolan ’80
Mr. Cliff Donaldson
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Durham ’80
Mr. and Mrs. Terence J. Farrell ’83
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph C. Fischer ’62
Carey and Mary Beth Fisher
Mr. Ronald D. Folks
Mr. Devon T. Freeny ’95
Friends Of St. Jerome
Mr. Rich Froble
Mr. and Mrs. Jay L. Frye ’74
Mr. and Mrs. Reginald Funderburk ’92
Mr. John Gallagher ’10
Gallagher Evelius & Jones LLP
Mr. Richard C. Garner ’66

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher D. Garosi ’94
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Gittings ’53
Mr. and Mrs. Michael G. Goldbeck ’75
Ms. Sara Gonzalez
Mrs. Beverly Grant-Holston
Mr. Karl L. Granzow ’82
Mr. Leo M. Graves ’65
Kathly and Kevin Greene ’70
Mr. and Mrs. Marc S. Hackett
Mr. Thomas Hafer
Mr. Michael D. Hager ’11
Daniel and Linda Haller
Mr. and Mrs. Mark N. Hammond ’77
Ms. Cynthia Hancock
Mr. Kenneth Marco Hardie ’00
Mr. Patrick K. Harris ’85
Thomas and Catherine Harrison
Henry and Anne Hart
The Heitkemper Family
Mr. Reney Henderson Jr. ’05
Ms. Janice Humphrey
Mr. Robert G. Jackson Jr. ’70
Ms. Sabrina Y. James
JDS Associates, Inc.
Mr. Jeffrey A. Jones ’78
Mrs. Patricia H. Joyner
Mr. Thomas Kane
Ms. Patricia Keegan
Mr. and Mrs. Michael C. Keimig ’87
Mr. Kevin E. Kerley ’76
Ms. Wilma King
Frank and Jacqueline Koiner
Mr. Shaun C. Koiner ’00
Ms. Amber Kolb
Mr. Arie M. Kouandjio ’10
Mr. and Mrs. Francis J. Krimm Jr.

Teresa and Joseph Kugler ’77
Mr. Jason C. Lallis Esq. ’00
Linda and Anthony Landini ’70
Mr. Joseph J. LaPietra
Mr. Douglas M. Legan ’93
Mrs. C. Kathleen Lesage
Mr. Matthew E. Lilly ’92
Mr. Paul A. Littlefield ’64
John and Kathryn Looney
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Love
Mr. and Mrs. Michael K. Manders
Randy and Cheryl Martin
Mr. George W. McCarthy ’65
Mr. and Mrs. Hans-Peter L. McDonald
Emily and Terrence McGann ’95
Mr. and Mrs. Gary F. McManus ’79
Mr. Robert V. McQuillan III ’77
Mark and Faith Meiners
Mr. Christian C. Mester ’90
Mr. Andrew G. Miller ’81
Mr. Matthew D. Miller ’08
Mr. Stephen C. Miller ’81
Mr. John H. Mitchell
Ms. Patricia Mitchell
Mr. Donald Moran ’11
Matthew S. Morrison ’90
Mr. Steven A. Morusiewicz ’81
Ms. Kathleen Moylan
Janet and Patrick Moylan ’85
Mr. Kenneth M. Muller ’62
Mrs. Marilyn A. Murphy
Ms. Karen M. Nowakowski
The Nugent Family
Mr. George J. O’Hare Jr. ’62
Mr. Kevin W. O’Hare ’87
Mr. Victor B. Oladipo ’10

Senior baseball player Tommy Dietrich is the recipient of this year’s Mickey Steele ’74 Scholarship. He’s pictured 
here with, from left, Coach Steve Miller ’81, Tim Gough ’78, Craig Gough ’85 and Father James. The Gough 
brothers help run a golf tournament each year in Mickey’s memory.
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Mr. Robert J. Oswald ’63
Mr. John B. Parham Jr. ’87
Mr. Paul S. Park ’77
Stephen and Carol Paul
Kathy and Anthony Piccirilli ’77
The Plant Family
Plumbers Local Union No. 5
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Ponton ’78
Mr. Mark S. Porrazzo ’75
Mr. David C. Rather ’86
Raymond James Financial Corporation
Mr. Timothy W. Rice ’82
Victor and Deneen Richmond
Tracie and David Rodak ’77
Mrs. Monica Rohner
Mr. Stephen A. Rohner ’82
Donald and Karen Santa
Dr. Jason M. Scully ’90
Mr. and Mrs. A. Kevin Shea ’72
Emily and Brendan Shea ’00
Dr. Christine Shea
Mr. Daniel J. Sheehan ’89
Mr. Charles A. Silio ’95
Elizabeth and Patrick Smith ’82
Mr. William B. Smith ’85
Mr. Thomas J. Sneeringer ’86
Mr. Paul M. Stanard II ’98
State Farm Insurance Companies
Mr. James B. Stauder ’94
Mr. John R. Stauder ’89
Mr. Gregory C. Steed ’86

Rev. Matthew J. Stephan
Ms. Roslyn Stephenson
Mr. and Mrs. Richard B. Strachan
Mary Catherine and Peter Strickland ’75
T. Rowe Price Associates  Foundation, Inc.
Mr. Charles Teixeira
Mr. Gregory J. Tencza ’85
Mr. John F. Teter ’91
Dennis and Rebecca Teti
The Brendan Looney Foundation Inc.
The Campbell Foundation, Inc.
The Underwood Group LLC
Mr. John L. Thomas ’79
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry D. Truman ’90
Drs. Curtis and Tara Turner ’86
Mr. Christopher Underwood ’97
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph G. Vaitkus ’77
Andrea and Steven Valenta ’73
Vanguard Charitable
Mr. Cedric J. Vaz ’75
VFW 7464
Virtual Development Corp.
John L. Walker Esq. ’65
Mark and Kimberly Walther
Mr. and Mrs. William Wascher
Mr. Christopher W. Washburn ’89
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Weaver III
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Webber
Gail and Philip Whatley ’68
Marianna and Arden Widmann ’81
Mr. Malcolm D. Wiley Sr. ’87

Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Winkelman
Dr. and Mrs. Wade G. Winker ’79
Karen and Paul Yarrish ’83

GOLD CLUB 
($500 – $999)

Mr. and Mrs. Steven W. Adams ’77
Ms. Ann Allen
Allied World Assurance Company, Ltd.
AmazonSmile Foundation
Atlantic Hardware Supply, Inc.
Mr. Larry D. Bailey
Mr. Chad S. Barnett ’94
David and Mary Ellen Barringer
Mr. Vincent W. Bartozzi ’00
Bay Capital Mortgage Corp
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Bernstein
Mr. Pierre D. Boehler
Mr. David Borucki
Mr. Patrick F. Brennan ’88
Mr. Andrew Bright ’03
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Brisolari
Patrick and Darlene Brower
Mr. Robert L. Burgee ’87
Mr. and Mrs. Philip J. Burger ’96
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Callahan ’61
Mr. Robert J. Callaway ’77
Dr. and Mrs. Wayne Cascio ’73
Mr. and Mrs. C. Erik Chapman ’83
Dr. and Ms. S. Blaise Chromiak ’74

LCDR Stephen L. Clagett Jr. ’00
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick J. Clancy ’63
Mr. and Mrs. David D. Clark ’81
Mr. Zak Clark
Mr. Errol Clarke and  
 Dr. Valerie D. Callender
Mr. and Mrs. Eric W. Coard ’74
Mr. Marcus Coker ’10
Collinson Enterprises
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph L. Cowden ’77
Matthew and Barbara Coyle
Mr. and Mrs. David Crowley ’66
Mr. Sean Curran Jr. ’03
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Czan ’03
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce P. Dantley ’80
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Dedner
Mr. Gabriel D. Desrosiers ’77
Nicholas ’05, Mark ’08 & Gregory ’10 
Destefano
Ms. Jenifer Dignam
Rev. Raymond J. Donaldson ’78
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. Donoghue ’71
Kathleen and Dennis Duffy
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher R. Dunn Esq. ’80
Mr. Charles J. Englehart ’07
Santiago and Barbara Fernandez
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Fisher ’03
Mr. and Mrs. Eric D. Flaim ’91
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Foran ’64
Fulton Cars
Dr. and Mrs. Patrick R. Gallagher III ’77
Dr. Philip Gatti
Mr. David A. Gee ’83
Mr. Larry Gemmell ’82
Mr. Paul R. Gentzel ’79
Mr. and Mrs. Mark D. Goodson
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick W. Goundry III ’82
Mr. Eric D. Grant ’98
Mr. Gary J. Green ’84
Mr. Gregory G. Greer ’81
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Haller
Michael and Mary Hartig
Mr. William Hermann
Raymond R. Hite ’70
Mr. and Mrs. Robert House
Mr. David B. Hovan ’00
HRS Consulting LLC
Maureen and Michael Humin
Mrs. Margaret Hutson
Ms. Joyce L. Jones
Joseph, Greenwald & Laake
Mr. John E. Kelly Sr. ’52
Mr. Karl L. Kennedy ’84
Mary and Vincent Kerley ’69
John and Nora Kincaid
Mr. and Mrs. John B. Kincaid
Edward and Fran King

FACULTY CHAIRS

n  The William Collins ’68 & Morgan Wootten Chair of Teaching Excellence: established by Kerry and 

William Collins ’68 in honor of Morgan Wootten’s service to the school as a faculty member, is 

awarded to a faculty member to enable him/her to purchase needed classroom materials and to 

pursue professional development. 

n  The Sylvester Conyers Chair in Science, Math & Computer Science: established by Godfrey Gill ’84.

n  The Charles J. Kenny ’86 Mock Trial Chair established by Jim Ilg ’68 and Kevin Hanley ’68.

n  The Rich Macheski Chair in Social Studies established by Christian Mester ’90 and Bill Fahey ’65. 

n  The Daniel J. McMahon ’76 Chair of Teaching Excellence in the Humanities established by Thomas 

P. ’86 and Laurie M. Kane.

n  The Rocco Mennella Chair of Teaching Excellence established by George Westerman ’80.

n  The Michael Cullen Chair of Teaching Excellence established by Dan Gowen ’64, Kevin Shea ’72, 

Brendan Shea ’00.

n  The Bill Kelly and Father Damian Chair in Theology established by Brendan Wootten ’88 which will 

be matched by Goldman Sachs

n  The Pat Guerrin and Joan Phalen Chair of Academic Support established by Anthony Fazio ’74 and 

Ellen O’Neill.

8   Annual Report of Giving 2022-23 • DeMatha Catholic High School



Mr. and Mrs. Ian D. King
Mr. Michael Henry Kirlin
William and Cathy Kolb
Kurek Insurance Associates, Inc.
Matt and Brady Leventhal
Mr. Mark A. Levock ’88
Arthur and Lavonia Linder
Bryon G. Lindsay ’81
Mr. James M. Littlefield ’71
Mr. Anthony Long
LPL Financial
Mark and Gail Lynch
The Malley Family
Mr. Kevin J. Manion ’06
Mrs. Cherie Martin
William and Brenda McGregor
Mr. Christopher D. McManes
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen W. McVearry ’79
Mrs. Valerie Mellett
Zebulon and Kim Mellett
Mrs. Paula Mellett-O’Brien
Mr. Michael P. Moore ’76
James and Christina Morris
Mr. Larry R. Nader ’73
Mr. Matthew J. Nader
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Nichols
Ms. Wendy C. Norris
Mr. and Mrs. Paul T. Nostro ’00
Mr. Andrew Nugent ’11
Mr. Dan E. O’Brien ’77
Ms. Paula O’Brien
Mr. Robert J. O’Connell ’78
Maurice and Cecile O’Connor
Mr. Justin G. Odom ’01
Mr. and Mrs. William Paolucci 
Mr. Thomas J. Pennington ’74

The ’83 Open was held in October to raise money for the LT Brendan ’99 and Maureen Looney Memorial Scholarship.

Mr. Albert Perrine Jr. ’86
Vanessa and Robert Petrini ’66
Mrs. Joan Phalen
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen P. Phalen
Ms. Deborah Phillips
John and Sharon Ponton
David and Julie Prendergast
Mr. Andrew Quinn ’05
R.J.  Bentley’s, Inc.
Ms. Arlene Reading
Mr. R. E. (Rick) Reeves Jr.
Leanne and John Richards ’80
Col. Kenneth L. Robinson USAFR ’78
Mr. Michael D. Rockefeller ’94
Mr. Andrew Rogers Esq. ’91
Mr. John Rogers
Mr. William L. Ruby ’60
Michael and Maureen Sanelli
Mr. T. Aaron Satterthwaite Jr. ’72
Mr. John J. Schoeb ’85
Mr. and Mrs. John Schofield
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald M. Shapiro
Mr. Scott Sicko
Mrs. Frances C. Smith
Mr. Larry Smith ’73
Mary and Mark Smith ’78
Mr. Robert J. Spalding ’80
Mrs. Mary T. St. Pierre
Mr. Robert R. St. Pierre ’92
Mr. Roger J. Stattel ’93
John and Honora Stelley
Ms. Patricia Stelley
Mr. Thomas Stelley
Tim and Marcee Stelley
Mr. and Mrs. Ian Stewart

Mr. Raymond C. Straathof ’76
Mr. Donald E. Sullivan ’81
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Sullivan
Dwight and Penelope Thornton Talley
Mr. Kevin S. Tamai ’84
The Tamai Family
Mr. Stephen E. Taylor ’76
Mr. and Mrs. Carl P. Teter ’91
The Lucian Company
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Toomer Sr.
Sarah and Thomas Trodden ’00
Mr. Douglas A. Tschiffely
Twin Valley Distillers
UHY Advisors AP
Mr. and Mrs. W. Mark Valentine
Mr. Arnold S. Vogel ’83
Rev. Joshua Warshak, O.SS.T.
Mr. Karl W. Weber ’77
Donna and Kenneth Welch ’73
Mr. Daniel Wells Jr. ’83
Ms. Stephanie White
Karen and Terrance Wiles ’66
Ms. Hazel Wood
Mr. Andrew W. Yarrish ’89
Mr. Thomas R. Yarrish ’85
Mr. Ilvio Zaccardelli ’64
Mr. and Mrs. John L. Zanelotti ’67
Mr. Daniel J. Zbignewich ’79

SILVER CLUB 
($250 – $499)

Anonymous
Dr. James F. Adomanis ’61
AltaGas

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Amplo
Mr. and Mrs. Ian T. Anderson ’90
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Arsenault ’78
Mr. and Mrs. Callixtus J. Aulisio ’68
Mr. Peter Badavas
Sandra and L. Anthony Bagley ’89
Mr. Mike Bajit
Laurent and Stephanie Baker
Robert and Ann Baker
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Ballard ’80
Mr. Justin E. Bartos CMA ’93
Paul and Mary Alyce Bauer
Mr. D. Kent Bauman Jr. ’84
Mr. Jason P. Beaulieu ’89
Mr. Brian J. Benko ’02
Mr. Scott Besore ’06
Mr. Ralph A. Biancaniello ’61
Blackwell Real Estate
David and Jean Blorstad
Kathleen and Benito Bonanni ’68
Mr. Michael I. Bonanni ’93
Mr. and Mrs. R. Dennis Boucher ’80
Ms. Marlaina M. Bowens
Charles and Susan Bright
Mr. Marvin L. Brown ’98
Mr. Espey T. Browning Jr. ’67
Joseph P. Brust ’79 and Jeannette Plante
Mr. Michael E. Buchanan
Mr. Michael A. Buck ’90
William and Kathryn Busch
Brendan and Sherry Cain
Robert and Katherine Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Canning Jr. ’54
Mr. J. Andrew Canter ’00
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Carroll Sr. ’80
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Mr. Timothy P. Carroll ’67
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas F. Carruthers ’77
Mr. and Mrs. James Casserly ’64
Mr. Michael Casserly ’67
Mr. Brian E. Cassidy ’89
Mr. Brian Cherry
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Chesnick ’03
Stephen and Marjorie Clagett
Mr. Taylor Clagett ’04
Lt. Col. Donald C. Clark USA (Ret.)
Mr. and Mrs. Paul T. Clark ’01
Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey A. Cleveland ’77
Mr. and Mrs. William Collins III ’68
Mr. and Mrs. Asmus Conermann
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Connolly ’83
Mrs. Kathleen G. Contillo
Mr. Michael P. Contillo ’78
Mr. Michael Conway ’10
Cornerstone Grill
Mr. and Mrs. Armando C. Cremata ’96
Bobbi and Dennis Cronin ’66
Mr. John W. Croyle ’97
Mr. Brian P. Cullinane ’94
Daniels & Daniels, LLC
Anthony and Dana D’Avella
Mr. Paul T. Davies
DesignAmerica
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Devaney Esq. ’64
Mr. James L. Donaldson ’79
Mr. Marc K. Dorman
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis J. Doyle ’77
Mr. David M. Dupree ’76
Elden-Law

Ms. Catharine K. Ertel
Mr. Kyle Evans ’08
Jennifer and Mark Famous ’87
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph R. Fernandez ’85
Mr. Steven Fierstein ’84
Mr. and Ms. Timothy O. Figueroa ’94
Mrs. Beverly Fitzgerald
Mr. and Mrs. Russell L. Fleming ’75
Mr. Donald A. Foran ’63
Mr. Marcus Foran
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan J. Foran ’91
Mr. Brevin T. Franklin ’18
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis E. Franko
Mr. James J. Gallagher ’74
Mr. Matthew Gorman
Mr. and Mrs. Paul-Sean T. Gray Sr. ’83
Mr. and Mrs. Leo E. Green
Mrs. Carole Grider
GrillMarx UMD LLC
Mr. Dieter Gustowarow
Mary and Martin Hager ’73
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Harbeson
Mr. and Ms. Adrian Harewood ’76
Timothy and Kristen Hohman
Mr. Rowland D. Hoke
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Holbrook
Mr. Samuel E. Holliday ’13
Lisa and Peter Holsberg ’86
Mr. Vaughn Holsey
John and Nancy Horstkamp
Mr. Glenn L. Howard ’66
Mr. James P. Howe ’85
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Hurst
Mr. Felice P. Iacangelo ’59

Mr. Korey T. Irby ’93
Joe Benny’s Focacceria
Mr. Sean T. Kelly ’78
Richard and Patricia Kemezis
Mr. Stephen J. Kemp ’74
Arlene and William Kennedy ’64
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Kensinger ’53
Mr. Gregory A. Kirk ’78
Mr. Nathaniel Kopunek ’09
Mr. Zach Kramer and  
 Mrs. Mary Frances Jimenez
Mr. Thomas J. Krawczewicz ’81
Pete and Pat Krukar
Mrs. and Mr. Judith P. Lallis
Mr. Kelly Lama
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Landi ’76
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Lang ’94
Mr. John P. Lang ’97
Ledo Pizza Systems, Inc.
Mr. John G. Legan ’81
Mr. Nicholas M. Leonardi ’08
Ms. Tarita Lewis
Mr. Benedict Lipovsky ’66
Mr. and Mrs. James T. Looney ’72
Lt. William P. Looney ’02
Mr. Marcus G. Lynn ’89
Mr. Michael A. Magana ’61
Mr. Brian McAllister ’77
Mr. Sean C. McAuliffe ’79
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce J. McCanna ’85
Mrs. Mariellen K. McCanna
Ms. Maureen McCart
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. McDaniel ’71
Mr. Patrick T. McDonald ’79
Ms. Andrea R. McGuthry-Rogers
Mr. Charles A. McManus ’79
McNamee Hosea
Harriet and Richard Melmer ’56
Mr. Michael L. Merna ’89
Mr. Stephen Messier ’94
Mr. John B. Mihall
Mr. Sekou K. Mitchell ’90
Mr. William F. Molloy
Mr. David W. Morgan ’77
Mr. John P. Noon ’67
Mr. and Mrs. David Nostro ’03
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick J. Novak
Mr. Mark F. O’Dea ’74
Lt. Col. and Mrs. Mahatha M. Oliver Jr.
Mr. Patrick J. O’Neill ’76
Mr. Thomas R. O’Toole ’78
Mr. Christopher Pannell ’96
Liz and Kevin Parker ’83
Mr. Jason G. Parseghian ’88
John and Lisa Peacock
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel J. Pease
Primary Key Solutions, LLC

Mr. Raymond Pronko ’77
Mr. Keith Rafferty
Daniel and Alison Rascher
Mr. Gareth Rawle-Diedrick
Raytheon Technologies
Ms. Shannon Rice
Dr. Travis B. Richardson ’89
Mr. Frederik Riefkohl
Mr. Philip L. Roache ’64
Mr. R. Robert Roache ’83
Mr. John Rodkey
Mr. Joseph Rodriguez
Mr. Michael W. Rust ’76
Mr. John J. Ryan Jr. ’72
Mr. Joseph A. Segreti ’68
Mr. and Mrs. Charles M. Shirron ’84
Mr. and Mrs. Charles B. Silio Jr.
Mr. Duane V. Simpkins ’92
Mr. Lewis D. Sinclair ’66
Mr. Richard K. Skinker ’88
Mr. William W. Snow III ’84
David and Sharon Speed
Jacquelin and William Sprague ’92
Mr. Joseph H. Stepp ’76
Mr. Eric C. Stockhausen ’79
Sarah and Eric Stockton
Studio Foronda, LLC
Mr. Raymond V. Swann ’65
Mr. and Mrs. Scott E. Swidersky
Mr. Daniel J. Tapscott ’10
Antonio and Kathy Tavares
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Tayman
Mr. Patrick E. Tedesco ’96
Mr. Malcolm V. Thaden ’64
Mr. Mike Theobald
Mr. Jeffrey B. Thomas ’93
Tilt Up Construction, Inc.
Mark and Dana Travaglini
James and Susan Turk
Mr. Justin D. Turner ’00
Jean and Frank Valenta ’64
Mr. Jeffrey B. Ward ’84
Mr. Lloyd A. Webster MD ’98
Fr. David G. Wells ’01
Mrs. Sharon M. Welsh
Mr. Adam W. Welzant ’12
Brian and Carolynn West
Mr. Charles W. Whitlow ’77
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Wiles ’77
Wayne and Virginia Williams
Mrs. Marilyn Williamson
Mr. James C. Wills ’86
Mr. Daniel Wintersteen ’00
Dr. and Mrs. Henry R. Wixon ’06
Mr. William R. Wright ’11
Mr. Stephen J. Yarrish ’84
Mr. James A. Yetter ’68

Roy Kilby ’65 & his wife Susan (Seton HS) visited DeMatha in late 
September. The Kilbys are pictured here with Father James and their 
grandsons, from left, Jay ’27, Grady ’25 and Ben ’27 Lawrence. 
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RED & BLUE CLUB 
($100 – $249)  

Anonymous
AARP
Mr. Ricky K. Akuoko
Paul and Laura Albrecht
Mr. Stephen J. Alves ’83
Mr. Dominic Ambrosi ’61
Mrs. Judith S. Anderson
Mr. Steven K. Anderson ’83
Apple Tree Childcare, LLC
Robert and Elizabeth April
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen April ’10
Mr. and Mrs. Julian R. Ayers Sr. ’92
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Baccala ’73
Ms. Deborah B. Baggs
Mr. Scott M. Baker ’93
Mrs. Teresa Baldwin
Mr. Donald L. Ball Jr. ’72
Mr. Michael D. Ballantyne ’80
George and Geraldine Barksdale
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Bartos ’95
Mr. Edward D. Baten ’89
Mr. Peter Bay ’74
Mr. and Mrs. John Beachley
Belquest Kennels
Mr. James Benjamin
Mr. James Benko
Mr. David W. Benson ’01
Mr. John T. Bergin ’86
Mr. and Mrs. Harry Berman
Christine and Matthew Bickel ’95
Mrs. Kathy Blaa
Donald and Linda Bloomfield
Ms. Ann W. Bolduc
Michelle and Mark Bower ’83
Mr. Edmund C. Bowie IV ’17
Mr. Robert J. Brady III ’88
Mr. Matthew S. Brammer ’12
Ms. Carolyn J. Branch
Mr. Lyle M. Branch ’07
David and Diane Brandt
Daniel and Jocelyn Brannan
Mrs. Erin M. Bright
David and Judith Briles
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Broadus ’70
Mr. Peter T. Brosnihan ’76
Mr. and Mrs. Isaac Brown
Mr. Myron T. Brown ’88
Jean and Mark Bruce ’78
Mr. and Mrs. David E. Buck Jr. ’79
Jeffrey and Elizabeth Burger
Mr. Brian W. Burke
Mr. and Mrs. John Burkhardt
Mr. Peter T. Burrows ’82

James and Maria Bury
Mrs. Elizabeth Bussink
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Calabro
Mr. Sean A. Callahan ’88
Ms. Helen M. Campbell
Ms. Margaret R. Campbell
Victor and Anne Capece
William and Catherine Capotosto
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Carman ’74
Joseph and Deborah Carroll
Gregory and Lisa Case
Steven and Nicole Casper
Mr. and Mrs. Arnold P. Casterline ’88
Mr. and Mrs. Carlos A. Castrillon ’95
Ms. Carla Castro
Ms. Margaret Castro
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Ceccarelli ’67
Mr. Alfred J. Chroniger ’88
Mr. Joseph B. Church ’88
Bro. William Ciganek CFX
Mr. and Mrs. Paul D. Cissel ’79
Mr. and Mrs. Jamaal A. Clark Sr. ’00
Mr. Purcell Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Ronney A. Clark
Clark Construction Group, LLC
Mr. Joseph “Jay” L. Cleary ’65
Mrs. Betty Cleveland
Mr. Charles Cobb ’73
Mr. and Mrs. Michael C. Cockrell ’85
Mrs. Eileen B. Coe
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Coe Sr. ’70
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Cognard-Black
Mrs. Tina Colbert
Mr. Samuel J. Collura ’11
Mr. Ken Colton ’75

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher T. Connolly ’70
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick M. Cook II ’61
Mr. Bud Coombs
Mr. Daniel I. Cooper ’92
Mr. Thomas V. Cornellier
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Costa ’70
Mr. and Mrs. James T. Crider ’78
Mrs. Phyllis P. Crowther
Mr. Steven J. Crowther ’94
Mrs. Theresa C. Cullinane
James and Anne Curran
Ms. Sandra C. Curran
Mr. and Mrs. Bryan C. Cygnarowicz ’83
Thomas and Ellen Cygnarowicz
Mr. Brian J. Czechanski ’72
Mr. and Mrs. Mark A. Davey ’02
Mrs. Deborah Davis
Rev. and Mrs. Henry P. Davis III
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Davis Jr.
Mr. Michael T. Davis ’95
Jim and Patricia De Angelis
DeMatha Senior Boosters Club
Mr. Edward A. Densmore III ’80
Mr. and Mrs. Jacob Deremer
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Dickinson
Mr. and Mrs. William B. Dickinson
Mr. and Mrs. James C. Dillon
Mr. and Mrs. Carl H. Donnelly ’61
Mr. William F. Donoghue ’76
Robert and Mary Ann Dougherty
Mr. William E. Dove ’81
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Duchesne Jr. ’74
Mr. Michael R. Dudzik ’78
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. Duffy ’59
Mrs. Darletha Durham

Mr. Charles P. Dusterhoff
Mr. Hans A. Edwards ’87
Mr. Walton A. Egelanian Jr. ’85
Ms. Denise Eggers
Mr. Jon Eldridge Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. George W. Ennis
Mr. Michael P. Esteve ’08
Exelon Corp.
Ms. Pam Faringer
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Farrell III ’78
Mr. Joseph C. Farrell ’67
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Farrell ’86
Mr. Stephen Favret ’07
Mr. Daniel T. Fisher ’06
Mr. Jeffrey T. Fisher ’88
Richard and Dianne Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Fitzmaurice ’85
Mr. Timothy D. Fitzmaurice ’19
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Flanagan
Mr. John R. Fleishell ’60
Mr. Beniamino Fleri ’11
Mr. and Mrs. Michael P. Flores ’00
Rev. Shaun T. Foggo ’95
Mr. Hunter K. Frederick ’21
Mr. David J. Freeland ’88
Ms. Maribeth Friel
Mr. Lawrence W. Funke ’08
Mr. and Mrs. Brendan S. Gale
Harold and Cathy Gallagher
Mr. Jeremiah D. Ganeto ’97
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Ganey ’79
Mr. David Gang ’05
Mrs. Gloria W. Garner
Mr. William M. Garner ’74
Mr. Jon P. Garvin ’90

Sept. 21 was the 13th anniversary of the death of LT (Seal) Brendan Looney ’99, who wore No. 10 at DeMatha. 
Kevin Looney ’74 was on campus for Mass with several students who have been designated Looney Scholars.
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Mr. Derek Gaskins
Dr. and Mrs. Michael A. Gatti
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Genetti ’71
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas J. Gentilcore ’97
Mr. Steven M. Goldberg ’85
Ms. Marcia Gonzales
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Gorman ’89
Mr. and Mrs. Brian P. Gough ’81
Mr. and Mrs. Craig T. Gough ’85
Mr. Robert L. Gough
Mr. and Mrs. John Greene III
Thomas and Sharon Greene
Mr. Shari C. Griffin II
Mrs. Tonye Gross
Ms. Jennifer R. Guercio
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Gvozdas ’88
Wanda and Thomas Hager ’69
Mr. Bryan Hagin and  
 Ms. Wendy Wilcox
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Hale ’98
Mr. Zachary Haley
Mr. Kenneth F. Hammond ’78
Mr. Donald A. Hancock Jr. ’77
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Hanyok ’76
Patrick and Carlene Harrington
Mr. Hugh B. Harris ’86
Mr. Phillip W. Harris
Ms. Colleen Harwood
Mr. Stephen A. Haselton ’13
Randy and Donna Haselton
John P. Hassett ’67 and  
 Judith A. Crawford
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey B. Hatef Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Garland A. Hawkins ’88
Mr. Robert N. Hay Jr. ’00
John and Elizabeth Heagy
Mr. Mynor R. Herrera ’92
Mr. Frank Matthew Hetrick ’01
Hewlett Parckard Enterprise   
 Foundation
Mr. Brendan F. Hickey ’84
Dr. and Mrs. William D. Hicks ’72
Mr. Robert P. Hill II ’88
Mr. Terrence M. Hillery ’96
Paula and William Hinders ’71
Mr. Melvin L. Hines Jr. ’89
Michelle and Frank Hinzman ’82
Mr. and Mrs. William T. Hite ’69
Mr. Paul Hoffman
Mr. Daniel C. Hogan ’84
Ms. Chasheryl Holman
Patricia and Daniel Holt ’84
Richard and Margaret Holt
Mr. Ryan P. Holt ’21
Mr. J. Mark Hoppenjans ’73
Mr. Mark F. Horan ’90
Mr. and Mrs. Larry R. Hudson ’68

Ms. Janet Hutson
Mr. Anthony Hymes ’75
Mr. and Mrs. James E. Ilg ’68
iSmile Family Dentistry
Ms. Linell Jackson
Mr. Thaddeus A. Jacobs ’88
Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey B. Jarvis ’88
Mrs. Julia M. Jeffries
Mr. Theodore L. Jeffries ’88
Mr. James Jeletic
Mr. George R. Johnson ’85
Ms. Jennifer Johnson
Mr. Shane Johnson ’10
Jerry and Ann Jolly
Ms. Carmencita Jones
Ms. Eileen Judd
Mr. Daniel L. Kalinowski ’88
Mr. Matthew J. Kalkbrenner ’07
Mr. James C. Kane ’91
Mr. Matthew J. Kane ’89
Mr. Conrad Katulski ’78
Noreen and Edward Keane ’79
Gene and Joyce Kearney
Mr. James S. Keleti ’80
Mr. Patrick J. Kelly ’82
Robert B. Kelly Jr. ’71
Mr. Winfield M. Kelly III ’77
Mr. Thomas Kendrick Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph G. Kerley ’75
Mr. and Mrs. Melvin F. Key
Mr. Alex Kincaid ’15
Mr. Adam Kirk ’05

Ann and Steve Kisielnicki ’69
Mr. William M. Klotz ’81
Mr. and Mrs. Edward H. Koebke ’76
Richard and Melissa Koehler
Mr. Daniel J. Kolesar ’94
Mr. William J. Kolodnicki ’66
Ms. Susan Kopunek
The Kormanik Family
Kim and Elizabeth Kowalewski
Mr. Mark E. Kusek ’90
Mark and Caprice Laidley
Mr. Robert S. Lamothe
Mr. Bruce J. Lancaster ’88
Mr. Donald P. Lasage ’62
Mr. and Mrs. Frederic A. Lawrence ’80
Drs. Tony and Jennifer Lawrence
Mr. Christopher W. Lawson ’93
Ms. Mary E. Legan
Ms. Yaminah Leggett-Wells
Julia and Joseph Lemon ’71
Mr. and Mrs. David Lengenfelder
Mr. Joseph V. Lewis ’78
Mr. and Mrs. Gary E. Lichtenstein ’64
Mrs. Anne L. Liu
Mr. and Mrs. George Livingston
Mr. Eugene I. Logan III ’61
Robert and Mary Long
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Longbrake
Ms. Valerie S. Lorenz
Ms. Lori Loughlin
Ms. Evelyn Lowey-Ayala
Mr. Christopher Lynch ’06

Mr. Christopher F. Lynch ’77
Terry and Peggy Lynch
Dr. Michael MacWilliams ’92
Mrs. Catherine A. Macyko MD
Mr. Martin G. Madden ’67
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Magnino
Daniel and Dorothea Malloy
Dr. and Mrs. Eugene T. Manion
Mr. Steven A. Marinaccio ’84
Mr. Charles Martin and  
 Dr. Joyce Shirazi
Mr. Douglas M. Martin Jr. ’93
Mr. Ellis G. Martin
Mr. Romano Mascetti III ’73
Marianne and Michael Mason ’72
Ms. Stephanye Maxwell
John and Anne McConnell
Mr. Michael D. McCoy III ’71
Mr. Dennis N. McGregor ’61
Mr. and Mrs. Michael K. McLaughlin ’71
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. McMahon
Ms. Maurene E. McNeill
Mr. George S. Mehalic ’06
Mr. James E. Merna
Mrs. Kathleen M. Mester
Microsoft
Dr. Kevin M. Miller ’77
Mr. Mark T. Miller ’81
Carolyn and Timothy Miller ’80
Mr. Greg Morley ’78
Mr. Warren H. Morris
Mr. Mark T. Mose ’81

On Sept. 15, the Cheng Family Music Scholars met the program benefactors, Mr. Ed Cheng and his wife, Tamar 
Eskin (far left). They are the parents of Zachary Cheng ’21. 
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Mr. Thomas Murphy ’68
Mr. and Mrs. Lee W. Murray
Mr. Christopher Mutchler ’87
Mr. Allen H. Myers ’14
Mr. Joseph W. Nassar Jr. ’75
Anthony and Judy Navalaney
Mr. and Mrs. Temesgen Negussie
Ms. Cheryl Neidig
Mr. Eric A. Nelson ’71
Mr. Robert Nelson ’78
Mr. Steve M. Nemecek ’88
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Nisbet
William and Maureen Norton
Mr. Dennis O’Brien ’76
Mr. James A. O’Brien ’82
Ms. Patricia O’Brien
Mr. John M. O’Connell ’69
Mr. Mark T. Odulio Esq. ’93
Mr. Christopher O’Hare ’68
Mr. and Ms. Gavin O’Hare
William and Patricia O’Hare
Andrew and Lizabeth O’Mahoney
Mr. and Mrs. Charles J. O’Reilly ’80
Mr. Brendan O’Rourke ’10
Dr. Rory A. Palmieri ’72
Mr. James S. Park ’84
John and Margaret Payne
Ms. Joan Peacock
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen E. Peeler
Mr. James L. Pennington ’74
Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey A. Perkins ’89
Mr. Paul E. Perkins ’55
Mr. and Mrs. George A. Photinakis ’89
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth E. Picardi ’78
Mr. Zachary D. Plue ’04
Mr. Philip D. Poe ’10
Mr. and Mrs. Tony Ponds
Ms. Julie Ponton
Mr. and Mrs. Jack A. Powell ’90
Mr. Sukuma R. Powers
Mr. Vincent S. Principe ’13
Mr. T. Daryll Proctor ’98
John and Carol Prout
Mr. Cory J. Puffett ’10
Carrie and Patrick Quigley ’71
Mr. Joseph D. Quinn II ’58
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Quinn IV
Mr. Dennis Raymond
Ms. Jennifer Reading
Mrs. Bonnie P. Reidy
Mr. Brian Reilly
Mrs. Denice Reynolds
Mr. Paul K. Richardson ’88
Mr. Mark S. Ricker Sr. ’74
Ms. Mary Ridgell
Mr. Matthew J. Ritter ’95
The Rivers Family

Mr. and Mrs. Edward H. Roach ’72
G. Frederick and Jacqueline Robinson
Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Rockefeller
Mr. Rene’ A. Rojas ’84
Mr. Rudolf M. Rojas ’77
Mr. Cameron M. Ross ’11
Mr. Kevin J. Rust ’78
Mr. Neale Salkeld ’65
Mr. Michael G. Samordic
Mr. Kevin K. Samuel ’00
Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. Sarahan II ’83
Mr. and Mrs. Eric G. Schmidt ’67
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Schucker ’88
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur J. Schweiss
Mr. Christopher T. Scott ’99
Ms. Jeane Scott
Mr. Joseph W. Sego ’94
Mr. James Seith
Mr. Edgar S. Seldon ’11
Mr. Charles Edward Senseney ’77
Mr. David E. Serra ’77
Dr. Timothy P. Sheahan ’82
Charles and Mary Ruth Sherren
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Shurman
Mr. Jose Sierra ’77
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Silio ’99
Mr. Jacob Siwicki ’11
Mr. Robert Skaare
Mr. Kerry E. Skochin ’74
Mr. Brian J. Smith ’82
Mr. Jim Smith
Ms. Mary Kathleen H. Smith
Major Michael F. Smith USAF ’86
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph E. Smith Sr. ’63
Mr. Raymond R. Smith Jr. ’87
Mr. William A. Smith ’79
Ms. Mary T. Smith-Andrade
Frank and Rosemary Smollon
Ms. Melissa Snyder
Mr. Gerard Solazzo ’00
Ms. Kathleen M. Stauder
Mr. Howard W. Sterling ’89
Mr. and Mrs. James B. Stewart
Mr. Clayton G. Strathman ’19
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Strathman
Mr. Jeffrey L. Studds
Mr. John M. Studds ’11
Mr. Sean P. Sullivan ’02
Kelly and Karl Tamai ’86
Mr. William R. Teter
The PEW Trust
Mr. Christopher M. Thomas ’64
Susan and Michael Thomas ’86
Mr. Robert D. Thomas ’84
Terence and Christine Thomas
Mr. H’Cone K. Thompson ’99
Mr. Michael F. Tiernan ’78

Mr. William F. Tierney II ’74
Timmerman, Beaulieu & Hinkle, LLC
Mr. George N. Tsamoutales ’75
TufDoor.com dba Acme Safe & Lock
Dr. Barbara Turner-Fridie
Mrs. Charmayne A. Tyler-Jackson
Ms. Lona Valmoro
Mr. Peter F. Vanderslice ’77
Mr. Declan Vargas
Mr. Gary L. Vie
Ms. Kim Vitelli
Mr. Arnold S. Vogel
Mrs. Rosemary Wainscott
Mr. Jeff Walls
Ms. Jennifer Walsh
Mr. Matthew Wascher ’05
William and Jeanne Washburn
Mr. Kyle L. Waters ’84
Drs. William and M. Antonia Webster
Ms. Allison D. Webster-Giddings
Mr. Luke Wedge
Mr. James Welch ’51
Mrs. Rosemary C. Welch
Michael and Christine Wenzel
Dr. and Mrs. George F. Westerman III ’80
Mr. Thomas J. Whalen Jr. ’60
Mrs. Marcia S. Willhide
Mr. Desmond A. Williams ’11
Ms. Felicia Williams
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Williams
Mr. T. Scott Williams ’80
Mr. Paul C. Williamson ’87
Mr. Alexander Wilson ’06
Mr. Reginald L. Wingfield Jr.
Mrs. Leah R. Wolf
Ms. Amy Wolfe
Dr. D. Roy Wolfe ’68
Mr. Christopher J. Woodbridge ’79
Ms. Kathleen C. Wooddell
Mrs. Joyce Woods
The Woody Family
Mr. Gordon J. Wright Jr. ’81
Dr. Jeffrey Wright
Mr. James Young

DEMATHA GIFT 
($1 – $99)

Anonymous 
Mr. and Mrs. James L. Adams Jr.
Mr. Cole Ahalt
Mr. Jeffrey W. Allen ’80
Mr. Richard Alu
Mr. John Anderson III ’05
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin M. Anderson ’83

Mr. Wilson E. Anderson ’88
Mr. and Mrs. George T. Andres ’72
Ms. Antoinette Anstead
B. Graham Consulting
Ms. Natasha Backman
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin J. Bailey ’84
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas B. Bailey IV ’82
Ms. Sylvia Bailey-Charles
Mr. Keith D. Ballenger ’83
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Banwarth ’66
Roland and Joycelin Barnes
Mr. Jonathan M. Betz ’00
Mr. Robert A. Bir ’80
Mr. Daniel M. Bird ’98
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Bird
Mr. and Mrs. Warren B. Blanchard ’87
Mr. Richard Blorstad ’10
BlueSnap
Mr. Adrian A. Boafo ’12
Mr. Derek S. Bolander
Mr. and Mrs. P. Michael Bolger
Mr. Andrew M. Borkoski ’14
Mr. Matthew M. Brandon ’06
Mrs. Joanne M. Breedlove
Mr. Nicholas R. Brenneman ’06
Ms. Edith Brower
Mr. Thomas Bruce ’15
Mr. Nicholas A. Bulgarino ’14
Mr. John Cadigan
Mr. John F. Campbell ’86
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Campitelli
Dr. Rafael Carlos Caniza DDS
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Carroll ’70
Mr. Jason A. Carson-Harris ’02
Mr. and Mrs. Derek A. Carter ’80
Mr. and Mrs. Horace E. Cascio
Mr. Kevin E. Case ’12
Mr. and Mrs. John B. Casker
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Celotto
Mr. and Mrs. Daron A. Clark
Ms. Kristin Clark
Mr. Frank J. Cleary ’76
Mr. and Mrs. Michael C. Coleman ’88
Mr. and Mrs. William L. Collins IV ’98
Ms. Lisa Conlon
Mr. and Ms. Keith Conrad ’76
Mr. Christopher Conway ’78
Mr. and Mrs. Duane G. Cord ’95
Mr. Eric J. Cortellessa ’09
Mr. Gary Cortellessa
Mr. Thomas L. Creel ’75
Mr. and Mrs. William T. Critchley
Mr. Daniel P. Crowley ’91
Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Cullen Jr. ’81
Robert and Anne Cullen
Mr. Justin Cunningham
Mr. and Mrs. Michael C. Curran ’99
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Lt. Col. Paul T. Cygnarowicz ’85
Mr. and Mrs. Brian W. Davis ’88
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin F. Davis ’87
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph D. Decampo ’79
Mr. Nicholas J. DeLonga ’00
Mr. and Mrs. Roger W. Dennis II ’89
Mr. Hunter R. Dickinson ’20
Ms. and Mr. Nicole A. Diehlmann ’90
Mr. and Mrs. Craig A. Diemer ’79
Mr. John M. Dike ’82
Mr. and Mrs. John Donohue
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Douglas ’65
Mr. and Mrs. Michael M. Downing ’78
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Dubik ’77
Mr. and Mrs. Edward M. Dunn ’84
Mr. and Mrs. J. Craig Eastman ’82
Mr. Andrew Eck ’11
Mr. and Mrs. Dwayne Everett
Mr. Johnny Faison
Mr. Jonathan D. Faringer ’06
Mr. Peter Fedders ’00
Mr. and Mrs. Francis X. Fennell Jr. ’74
Mr. and Mrs. Jon A. Fisher ’88
Ms. Sylvia Fisher
Mr. Daniel J. Fitzmaurice ’11
Mr. Kevin P. Fitzmaurice ’13
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Flaherty ’78
Mr. Misael A. Flores ’11
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Floyd ’88
Mr. Alexander G. Franco ’89
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Frank
Dr. Michael D. Fraser ’88
Mr. and Mrs. Mark J. Fuerst ’74
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel E. Gabuten ’78
Mr. Steven J. Ganey ’83
GEICO
Mr. Philip T. Gentilcore ’75
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth A. Gibbs ’76
Ms. Yalinda Givens
Mr. Bret J. Grebowsky ’88
Mr. Robert B. Gribbon ’85
Mr. Grant T. Grieco ’13
Mr. Blaine Gros
Mr. and Mrs. Darius D. Hall ’90
Mr. Thomas D. Halligan ’19
Mr. Kevin J. Hamilton ’88
Mr. Shawn K. Harbaugh ’94
Mr. Michael V. Hartsfield ’89
Mr. Mark E. Hays ’80
Mr. Gary W. Hefner Jr. ’88
Lt. Col. Joseph R. Henry USA (Ret.) ’63
Ms. Denise Herndon
Mr. James A. Higgins ’88
Mr. Evan K. Higgs ’11
Mr. Steven M. Hipps ’83
Mr. Carroll B. Holmes ’73
Mr. Clarence W. Howe III ’62

Mrs. Constance W. Hughes
Mr. John J. Hughes ’59
Mr. Seamus Hughes ’02
Mr. Patrick A. Husson ’10
Mr. Timothy R. Husson
Mr. Ronald C. Hyde Jr. ’06
Mr. Paul J. Hyland ’61
Mr. Oseghae Iguade ’10
Mr. Brian A. Johnson ’86
Mr. Michael C. Johnson ’80
Ms. Kimberly Jones
Dr. and Mrs. John A. Jowers ’01
Ms. Margaret E. Kaplan
Kevin and Rosanne Kenealy
Mr. Donald C. Kensie-Wright ’88
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Kerley ’74
Anne Marie and Joseph Key ’87
Mr. Kenneth W. Klotz ’79
Mr. James T. Kolb ’15
Ms. Paula Kozik
Mr. James J. Krehely ’79
Maria and Stephen Krukar ’90
Mr. Edward Kulczycki
Robert and Mary Kusek
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Kwiatek
Mr. Robert A. Landini ’01
Mrs. Theresa L. Landsbergis
Mr. Brian M. Lappin ’95
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Lappin ’04
Mr. Joshua Lattanzi ’00
Ms. Norma Laughrige
Mr. and Mrs. Frank B. Lawrence Jr.
Mr. Anthony L. Lenhardt ’12
Mrs. Lorraine Levine
Mrs. Bonnie Lockett
Mr. Joseph T. Loeffler ’98
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey S. Loftus ’87
Mr. Timothy Long ’75
Mary and Robert Lucian ’85
Mr. Michael L. MacWilliams Sr.
Mr. Jason Mantzouranis ’96
Ms. Anna Marchio
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Martin
John and Sandra Martin
Mr. Jonathan M. Matta ’19
Mr. Edward Mauck
Mr. Matthew L. Maxwell ’11
Mr. Jerome E. Mazurowski ’88
Mr. Francesco A. Mazziotti ’06
Mr. Gerald L. McDonald ’56
Mr. Jasper H. McElrath ’11
Mr. Michael McElwaine ’89
Ashleigh and Anthony McGovern ’95
Mr. Shawn P. McKee ’89
Mr. Edward J. McLaughlin
Ms. Jameille McMorris
Mr. Bailey G. Meehan ’17

Mr. Richard M. Meehan ’14
Mr. Sean P. Meehan ’12
Mrs. Mary Menoche
Mr. Colin J. Mester ’22
Ms. Stephanie Mester
Ann & Rich Metz
Ms. Carolyn D. Miller
Ms. Susan Mitchell
Mr. and Mrs. Derrick C. Monroe ’87
Mr. John M. Moroney ’58
John and Ellen Mudd
Megan and Brian Murphy ’03

Neal and Maureen Murphy
Ms. Elaine M. Murray
Mr. Anthony M. Nelson ’06
Mr. John S. Nemecek ’21
Mr. Richard K. Noonan ’52
Mr. Robert L. Norris Jr. ’05
Mr. Nicholas M. Oben ’00
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew B. Ober
Mr. Brian O’Mahoney ’11
Mr. Calvert O’Mahoney
Mr. Matthew F. O’Mahoney ’13
Mr. Michael O’Mahoney ’09

St. John de Matha Society
The St. John de Matha Society was formed to recognize those generous 
benefactors who have included DeMatha in their wills, trusts, insurance poli-
cies, estate plans or IRA disbursements.   

Please notify DeMatha if you have included the school in your planned 
giving arrangements. You can contact Thomas Ponton at tponton@
dematha.org or (240) 764-2222. We gratefully acknowledge the following 
for their support:

Mr. and Mrs. Donald R. Acton ’60
Mr. Lou+ and Mrs. Peggy Amico
Mr. Thomas Andrus
Mr. Gerald F. Becker ’63
Mr. Marc Blumenfeld
Mr. and Mrs. R. Dennis Boucher ’80
Rev. Charles G. Butta
Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. Cinquegrana ’59++

Mr. and Mrs. J. Timothy Connolly ’67
Mr. and Mrs. J. Walter Coughlin ’52
Mr. Edward Craig ’52+ and  
 Mrs. Marie Craig
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel C. Crowley ’65
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Cygnarowicz
Mr. and Mrs. William F. Davey Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. James DiLuigi
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Fahey ’65
Mr. Henry D. Haslinger ’67
Mr. David Alan Henry ’65+

Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Hopkins ’68
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Humbert ’67
Mr. and Mrs. Felice (Sonny)   
 Lacangelo ’59
Mr. Harold (Jack) Isbell Jr. ’79+

Mr. and Mrs. David M. Kane ’60
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Kemezis
Mr. Roy F. Kilby ’65
Mr. Robert A. Kline+

Mr. and Mrs. William E. LaChance Sr.

Mr. Raymond ’61+ and  
 Mrs. Kathleen LeSage
Mr. Paul A. Littlefield ’64
Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Long
Mr. Steve+ and Mrs. Lynne Malley
Mr. Scott D. Marchakitus ’88
Mr. and Mrs. Randy F. Martin
Ms. Maureen McCart
Dr. and Mrs. Daniel J. McMahon ’76
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth M. Mellett
Mr. John H. Mitchell
Mr. David C. Monte ’62+

Mr. and Mrs. Greg Morley ’78
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh O’Donnell ’55
Honorable and Mrs. Douglas J. Peters
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Petrini ’66
Mrs. Monica Rohner
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Sarahan++

Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Scher
Mr. and Mrs. Brian M. Sheahan ’80
Ms. Micheline Shea-Noble
Mr. and Mrs. Charles B. Silio Jr.
Mrs. Rita P. Smith
Mr. Harris M. Sullivan+

Mr. and Mrs. Malcolm V. Thaden ’64
Mr. Robert Whitmore ’65+

Dr. and Mrs. Wade G. Winker ’79

LIFETIME OF GIVING
DeMatha also wishes to name our benefactors who have generously 
supported the school in such a manner to warrant special recognition for 
their support throughout the years:

Mr. and Mrs. William Collins III ’68
Mr. and Mrs. Kimbell R. Duncan ’83
Mr. Douglas Jemal

Mr. Winfield M. Kelly Jr. ’53
Mr. and Mrs. David F. Russo ’78+

+Deceased
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Mr. Terry J. Pacovsky ’63
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome C. Park
Mr. Samuel J. Parker Jr.
Dr. and Mrs. James F. Parsons
Mr. Charles J. Pastore ’78
Mr. Timothy W. Patterson ’15
Mr. Troy D. Peace ’82
Mr. Rick Peacock
Mr. Richard L. Person ’86
Mr. Austin B. Phillips ’10
Ms. Kelli Pletsch
Mr. Brendan R. Ponton ’08
Mr. Cameron J. Pritchett ’11
Mr. Christopher S. Randolph Esq. ’85
Ms. Marianne S. Rankin
Mr. Daniel Hackett Rascher
Mrs. Anna F. Reed
Mrs. Sheila J. Rice
Mr. Christopher F. Ridgeway ’06
Mrs. Maureen M. Ritz
Mr. Thomas A. Rogers ’08
Ms. Tiffany Rogers
Mr. Don Rooney
James and Leslie Roper
Carol and David Sargent ’98
William and Jayne Sass
Ms. Carol Schaffer
Mr. Robert A. Schiller ’85
Mr. Kenneth Schneider ’73
Mr. Richard B. Schneider ’71
Ms. Micheline Shea-Noble
Ms. Mary Shelley
Mr. Matthew D. Simms ’92
Mr. Sivameth Siravajanakul ’89
Mr. Christopher M. Smith ’92
Mr. Kevin J. Smith ’80
Mr. Raymond T. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Don Spagnolo
Mr. Scott C. Stallard ’87
Wencil and Rosemarie Stanek
Mr. Otis Paul Stearns ’84
Mr. Colin A. Stevens ’06
Mr. Peter C. Stock ’77
Mrs. Dorothy B. Stubbs
Mr. Kiel A. Suggs ’00
Mr. Anthony F. Tana ’68
Mr. Cyprian S. Taylor
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Terech
Mr. Joseph B. Tetrault ’76
Mr. and Mrs. Benjamin T. Thomas ’98
Mr. Michael Tiufekchiev ’03
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew J. Travers A.I.A. 
’11
Mr. Jonathan P. Turcotte ’12
Mr. Homer L. Twigg
Mr. Marc A. Tyler ’93
Mr. and Mrs. David C. Uherek

Ms. Vondra Valentine
Mr. Joseph V. Vignali ’80
Mr. John Vitto ’75
Mr. Patrick J. Ward ’90
Mr. John D. Weaver ’99
Mr. David J. Weir ’72
Mr. Philip J. Welch ’76
Mr. Charles P. Wiles ’74
Col. Richard A. Williams USAFR ’84
Henry and Elinora Wixon
Tom and Linda Wolfe
Mr. Charles Wyatt
Jimmy and Mary Ellen Young
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Zulli ’74

DEMATHA FACULTY, 
STAFF AND COACH 
DONORS
Rev. Albert M. Anuszewski, O.SS.T.
Rev. Damian Anuszewski, O.SS.T.
Mr. Stephen April ’10
Ms. Michelle Belt
Mr. Ken Bernstein
Mr. Matthew Bickel ’95
Mr. Richard Blorstad ’10
Mr. Andrew Bright ’03
Mrs. Erin M. Bright
Mr. Marvin L. Brown ’98
Mr. Carlos A. Castrillon ’95
Mr. Paul T. Clark ’01
Mr. William C. Clark
Mr. Asmus Conermann
Mr. Michael C. Curran ’99
Mr. Paul T. Davies
Rev. James R. Day, O.SS.T.
Mrs. Sandra Duffy
Mr. Andrew Eck ’11
Mr. Johnny Faison
Mrs. Teresa Farrell
Mr. Beniamino Fleri ’11
Mr. David Gang ’05
Dr. Michael A. Gatti
Mr. Mark D. Goodson
Mr. Martin Hager ’73
Mr. Samuel Haller
Mr. Vaughn Holsey
Mr. Robert House
Mr. Christopher Hurst
Mr. Michael K. Jones ’91
Mrs. Cathy Kaderabek
Mr. Edward King
Mr. Thomas J. Krawczewicz ’81
Mr. Kelly Lama
Mr. Robert A. Landini ’01
Ms. Lori Loughlin

Mr. Ellis G. Martin
Ms. Maureen McCart
Mr. John McConnell
Mr. William McGregor
Dr. Daniel J. McMahon ’76
Mr. Stephen C. Miller ’81
Mrs. Marylyn Murphy
Mr. Neal  Murphy
Ms. Wendy C. Norris
Mrs. Joan Phalen
Ms. Julie Ponton
Mr. Thomas J. Ponton ’78
Mr. Cory J. Puffett ’10
Mr. Andrew Quinn ’05
Mr. Keith Rafferty
Mr. Joseph D. Raymond ’02
Ms. Arlene Reading
Ms. Jennifer Reading
Mr. R. E. (Rick) Reeves Jr.
Mr. Christopher F. Ridgeway ’06
Mrs. Maureen M. Ritz
Mr. John Rogers
Mr. Don Rooney
Ms. Jeane Scott
Mr. Brendan Shea ’00
Mr. Scott Sicko
Mr. Patrick Smith ’82
Mr. Daniel J. Spotts ’81
Mrs. Sarah Stockton
Mary Catherine and Peter Strickland ’75
Mr. Andrew J. Travers ’11
Mr. James Turk
Mr. Homer L. Twigg
Rev. Joshua Warshak, O.SS.T.
 

WORKPLACE GIVING
Mr. Kevin M. Anderson ’83
Mr. Steven K. Anderson ’83
Mr. Michael D. Ballantyne ’80
Mr. Derek S. Bolander
Ms. Marlaina M. Bowens
Mr. Keith Conrad ’76
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Curran ’77
Mr. Sean Curran Jr. ’03
Mr. Michael J. Czan ’03
Mr. Kevin Dedner
Mr. Daniel T. Fisher ’06
Mr. Eric D. Grant ’98
Mr. James P. Hale ’98
Ms. Cynthia Hancock
Mrs. Mary Hartig
Mrs. Dondre Hatef
Mr. William Hermann
Ms. Denise Herndon
Mr. Frank Hinzman ’82

Mrs. Ann Jolly
Mr. Sean T. Kelly ’78
Mrs. Peggy Lynch
Mr. Douglas M. Martin Jr. ’93
Ms. Andrea R. McGuthry-Rogers
Mr. Michael L. Merna ’89
Ms. Carolyn D. Miller
Mr.  Andrew B. Ober
Mr. Justin G. Odom ’01
Mr. John B. Parham Jr. ’87
Ms. Joan Peacock
Mr. Joseph Rodriguez
Mr. Keith G. Rust ’82
Mr. James Seith
Mr. Robert Skaare
Mr. Scott C. Stallard ’87
Mr. Eric C. Stockhausen ’79
Mr. Kurt Tamai ’86
Mr. Mark Walther
Mrs. Karen  Yarrish

IN HONOR OF
Ben Spotts
Charlie Kenny ’68
Christopher Hardy
Emery Bacon, Jonathan Williams,  
 Tom Lyons and Robert Kirby
Fr. Damian Anuszewski, O.SS.T.
Fr. James Day, O.SS.T.
Gordon Johnson Jr.
Hayden Belt ’24 & Lucas Belt ’22
1964 Football Captains Clark Mester  
 and Ric McPherson
Jason Wolfe
JJ Conavad
John-Paul Teti, Joseph Teti and  
 James Lincoln Teti
Kelly Manders
Marie & Sal Decampo
Matt Meiners
Michael Cullen
Paul Clark ’01
Randall D. Harris
Rocco Mennella
Scott and Alex Kincaid
Timothy B. Wainscott
Warren J. Morris ’95

IN MEMORY OF
Adele Miller
Adriano Gabuten
Albert & Antonietta Zancan
Americo & Ruth Ceccarelli
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Amos Mobaidin ’11
Andrew Macyko
Ann Cleaver
Art Doyle ’54
Benjamin Garner
Bill Cronin ’64
Bob & Tillie Calllaway
Bonnie Hager
Brendan ’99 and Maureen Looney
Brian T. Colbert
Brian Tayman
Bro. Francis
Bruce Mitchell ’68
Buck Offutt
Carolyn Prentice
Cathy Merna
Charles & Erma Sarahan
Charles & June Jones
Christopher Ridgeway ’06
Clara “Bonnie” Hager
Clyde and Otilia Smith
Coleman Mellett ’92
David Noury Martin
Debra Jean Kaderabek-Walter
Deceased Trinitarians
Dennis E. Franko, Jr. ’93
Dennis Violett ’68
E. Kyle Lallis ’87
Emmett D. Clark Jr
Fernando Duran
Fran Vogel

Giacomo Pellicci
Giles & Margaret Vaz
Gregg Davis
Gregg Repole ’95
Gregory Anderson ’81
Herb Smith ’56
John Donoghue ’75
John J. Cullinane Jr ’60
John L. & Ruby W. Walker
John L. Moylan
John McDonough ’56
John Moylan
John W. Stauder
Karl Matthes
Kiya Marcus Stewart ’88
Laurence W. Fitzgerald III ’75
Leonard Lamont
Lisa C. Senseney
Manuel T. Rojas
Marilyn E. Carruthers
Mary Ann Gaskins
Mary H. Delaney
Mary Lou and Joseph Cox
Michael Carroll ’65
Michael Dupree ’73
Michael E. Buchanan, Jr ’94
Michael Edward Reynolds ’66
Michael Hardy
Michael P. Reidy ’60
Michael Shea ’83
Mike Moore

Morgan Wootten
Neil Campbell
Pat O’Connell ’71
Patrick Cartney ’90
Paul Holsberg ’86
Phil and Margaret Keimig
Phillip W. Harris, Jr
Ray Smith
Raymond LeSage ’61
Rich Lamont ’79
Richard Ruyter
Ricky ’80 and Brian ’05 Gray
Robert B. Kelly Sr
Robert C. Willhide ’69
Robert Menoche ’61
Ryan Norfolk ’02
Sabino Solazzo
Sara W. Moylan
Saul Levine
Sean Cowdrey ’13
Stephanie Donoghue
Stephen G. Malley
Steve Whatley
Susan Studds
Thomas P. Jensen ’00
Timothy Hugh Leonard
Tina Trice
Vera Anuszewski
Tracy Vogel
Wayne Lockett ’67
Zach Misleh ’16

FOUNDATIONS
AFCEA CMD Education Foundation
Catholic Climate Covenant
State Of Maryland - Treasurer’s Office
The James M. Johnston Trust
The Kirby Family Foundation
The Shepherd Foundation
The U.S. Charitable Gift Trust

MATCHING GIFT 
COMPANIES
AARP
AGM Financial Services, Inc.
Allied World Assurance Company, Ltd.
AltaGas
BlueSnap
GEICO
Goldman, Sachs & Co.
Hewlett Parckard Enterprise   
 Foundation
LPL Financial
Microsoft
Morgan Stanley
Raymond James Financial Corporation
Raytheon Technologies
T. Rowe Price Associates  Foundation, Inc.
The PEW Trust
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When Ed Craig ’52 attended his 50th high school 
reunion in 2002 he pulled a DeMatha staff member 
aside and said, “You know I have never contributed to 
DeMatha. I am not sure why.” Mr. Craig was assured 
at that moment that he had ample opportunity to 
make up for lost time.

 Mr. Craig died in 2022. This past spring, we 
received a very generous contribution from his 
estate. In speaking recently with Ed’s wife, Marie, 
she said, “Ed told me he was thankful for all DeMatha did to 
make him the man that he was.”

 Ed played basketball and baseball at DeMatha and was a 
standout in baseball. He attended the University of Maryland 
and served two distinguished years in the U.S. Army. He was 
an insurance salesman in his adult life.

 Both Ed and Marie have numerous DeMatha connections. 
Besides his work, Ed was an advocate for Johns Hopkins 
children’s cancer research. He attended Mass regularly at St. Leo 
the Great in Baltimore. “Ed truly believed that DeMatha was 

instrumental in his faith formation, and he believed it 
was important to attend Mass,” Marie said.  

 In 1997, the school established the St. John de 
Matha Society to recognize those who have put 
DeMatha in their estate plans. We understand 
that not everyone wants to disclose that type of 
information publicly. But, as Mr. Craig’s contribution 
clearly shows, making a bequest can be a way for a 
donor to make a gift, sometimes substantial, that he 

or she was (perhaps) unable to make when they were living.
 We thank Ed for his generous donation and appreciate all those 

who are enrolled in the St. John de Matha Society. If you have a 
question about planned giving or contributing to DeMatha, please 
reach out to Tom Ponton at tponton@dematha.org or 202-764-2222.

 In Ed Craig’s case, he waited until the end to demonstrate 
his appreciation of the school. We are most grateful for his 
support. May he rest in peace.

Members of the St. John de Matha Society are recognized on 
page 14. 

Ed Craig ’52 & the St. John de Matha Society



F
ather Damian Anuszewski is known to thousands of DeMatha 
graduates as a theology, business and, for the veteran alumni, 
typing teacher. He also served as rector for about 13 months.

 “My love is being in the classroom,” Fr. Damian said. “I 
enjoy mixing with the students, the young men who walk these halls, 
not being behind a desk.”

 Fr. Damian is in his 50th year at DeMatha, although not con-
secutively. After the 2024-25 school year, he hopes to explore other 
ministry options at DeMatha.

 “I’ve been blessed,” he said. “Over these past 50 years, I have 
worked with Trinitarians and lay men and women who are dedicated 
to the mission of DeMatha. I have been very privileged to be a 
part of that.”

 From 1968-75, Fr. Damian was here as Brother Damian. He then 
left for four years to get his theology degree from St. Mary’s Seminary 
and University in Baltimore. He returned as a priest in 1979 and 
remained here for six years. In 1985-86, at the request of Trinitarian 
leadership, he served at a parish in Perth Amboy, N.J. 

 Fr. Damian came back to reside at the DeMatha Monastery, now 
St. John DeMatha Hall, in 1986 to finish his master of divinity degree 
from Washington Theological Union. He returned to the classroom in 
1987 and has been here ever since.

 “A DeMatha education is defined by relationships,” Principal Dr. 
Dan McMahon ’76 said. “Fr. Damian has built relationships with so 
many young men over the years that he is asked to officiate at wed-
dings, perform baptisms and preside at funerals. He is with alums and 
their families in times of joy, in times of welcoming and in times of 
grieving. 

 “Perhaps no person at DeMatha is a better example of accompa-
nying people on their journey.”

 Fr. Damian joined the Trinitarian Order after graduating from 
Patterson High School in Baltimore in 1964. When he arrived at 
DeMatha in 1968, he was one of 13 Trinitarians living and working 
here. John Moylan was in his first year as principal. In addition to 

teaching, Fr. Damian also worked in the dean’s office and eventually 
took over the bookstore.

 DeMatha had about 450 students in 1968. Fr. Damian said even 
then he could sense the dedication and relationship-building among 
faculty and students.

 One of the biggest changes he has seen is in technology. He 
remembers using transparencies until learning PowerPoint in 2005. 
When Dr. McMahon introduced cyber day – at-home learning – Fr. 
Damian didn’t see a reason for it.

 “But when the pandemic struck [in 2020-21], and we had all-
remote learning, we were so well prepared,” he said. “I credit Dr. 
McMahon for that.” 

 Fr. Damian also serves DeMatha as the longtime moderator of the 
Senior Boosters and the football and basketball teams. 

 “I have enjoyed traveling with the teams over the years,” he said. 
“For example, it was a great experience with our basketball team to 
travel and play in Utah, California, North and South Carolina, France 
and Japan. The players grew in their friendships and brotherhood and, 
in a way, became a small family within the DeMatha family.”

 Fr. Damian, one of 77 Trinitarians who have worked at DeMatha, 
knew many of the school’s 1946 founders. “It’s a privilege following 
in their footsteps,” he said. “It’s a privilege working in a ministry of 
Catholic education that we founded.

“As I look back to these 50 years of ministry, I can say with deep 
emotion and great pride: ‘DeMatha Today! DeMatha Forever!’”

We will host an open reception for Father Damian on 
Saturday March 16, 2 to 5 p.m. in the Antler Room 
for any member of the DeMatha community to stop 
by and congratulate him on his 50 years at DeMatha. 
Admission is free. Contributions to the Father Damian 
Scholarship Fund are encouraged but not required. 

FATHER DAMIAN 
50 Years at DeMatha,  

He Still Loves Teaching
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ike Jones ’91 first etched his name 
into the DeMatha basketball record 
book. Now the school is honoring 
him by naming the floor in the Lt. 

(SEAL) Brendan Looney ’99 Convocation 
Center the “Michael K. Jones ’91 Court.”

The announcement was made during a 
ceremony at the Morgan and Kathy Wootten 
Gymnasium on Aug. 13. Dozens of former 
players, managers, coaches and friends 
attended. The official dedication will be prior 
to the Dec. 15 game against Good Counsel.

“Mike Jones’ gifts to DeMatha as a 
student-athlete, counselor, admissions 
director, teacher and coach are 
extraordinary,” DeMatha President Father James Day said. “And 
in those roles, he changed the trajectory of the lives of countless 
people on the court and in the classroom.” 

Jerami Grant ’12, a star for the Portland Trail Blazers, was 
among those attending. He committed to donating $250,000 
across five years to the Stags’ basketball program. He still speaks 
highly of his prep coach.

“He was always here for us,” Grant said. “He mentored us and 
helped us to grow into the men we are today. So, it means a lot 
to see him be honored in this way.”

Jones, who joined Morgan Wootten’s staff as an assistant 
coach in 1998, succeeded his mentor as interim head coach just 
before the start of the 2002-03 season. Jones led the Stags to 
eight Washington Catholic Athletic Conference championships, 
seven No. 1 final rankings and a 2006 national title.

After an initial 15-17 season, the Stags improved to 19-11. By 
year three they were 29-2, and The Washington Post named Jones 
Coach of the Year. He produced his highest winning percentage 
(.971) in 2005-06 by leading DeMatha to a record of 34-1. 
Between 2004 and 2007, the Stags were 95-9 (.913) and won three 
straight WCAC titles. They three-peated again in 2008-11. 

“The leadership of this school has always talked about 

building and creating not just the athlete, but the young man,” 
Jones said during his appreciation speech. “And I know that 
every single day, especially when we lost, I was able to look at 
that and remind myself what the ultimate goal actually was.”

In addition to Grant, Jones coached several other NBA players, 
including Jerian Grant ’10, Quinn Cook, Victor Oladipo ’10, Markelle 
Fultz ’16, Nate Darling ’16 and Jordan Hawkins ’21. Fultz was the top 
overall pick of the 2017 NBA Draft. One of his teammates, Chase 
Young ’17, was the No. 2 pick of the 2020 NFL Draft.

Hunter Dickinson ’20, who’s now at Kansas, will likely join 
the NBA ranks. He credits Jones for much of his development.

“He took me as a young boy coming into ninth grade and I 
came out, I feel like, as a young man very prepared not just for 
basketball but for life,” Dickinson said. “I’m very thankful for 
him. He’s really done a lot for me.”

Jones punctuated his DeMatha tenure in 2021 with 511 
career victories. He is now an assistant coach at the University of 
Maryland.

“It is such an honor to stand here today and have this happen, 
but ultimately the we in me is happy that I’m able to share this 
with you all,” the 2017 DeMatha Hall of Fame inductee said. 
“Thank you all so much.”

M

DeMatha Unveils  
Michael K. Jones ’91 Court
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nne Metz, our longtime 
director of finance, left 
DeMatha at the end of 
September when she accepted 

the position of head of finance and 
operations at the Connelly School of the 
Holy Child in Potomac, Md.

“An opportunity presented itself and 
I really felt like I was ready for a 
change,” Anne said shortly before she 
departed. “Of all of the places I have 
worked in my life, I have been at 
DeMatha the longest.”

Indeed, Anne’s association with 
DeMatha began in 1993 when she 
worked for the accounting firm 
that conducted the school’s annual 
audit. (One of the principals of that firm, 
by the way, was Joe Tanis ’62). Having 
grown up in northern Baltimore County, 
Anne said she had never heard of DeMatha before coming on 
campus 30 years ago. “I never dreamed that I would ever come 
to work at DeMatha, nor did I think that my sons would ever 
become Stags.”

But, sure enough, in March 2002, Anne accepted a part-time 
job at DeMatha as controller. In August 2005, she was named 
the full-time business manager, with the job title eventually 
changing to what it is now, director of finance.

As for her sons, Anne has three graduates in her family.  
John ’12 is a medical doctor with the U.S. Navy who is now 
in orthopedic residency in Jacksonville, Fla.  (John and his 
wife Kelly* are the parents of two). Matthew ’18 is a software 
developer for the U.S. Department of Justice in Washington, 

D.C. Michael ’23 is a finance major at 
the University of Georgia. (Daughter 
Annie, Seton class of ’ 14, manages 
an Athleta Store in Oceanside, Calif., 
while continuing her studies at Arizona 
State University. She and her husband 
Jacob are expecting their first child in 
January).

Anne and her husband, Rich, have 
been deeply involved with the School of 
the Incarnation in Gambrills, Md., since 
it first opened in 2001. In fact, Rich is 
a longtime middle school instructional 
assistant at what is often referred to as 
SOTI.

We asked Anne about any parting 
commentary she may have about 
DeMatha. “I don’t think people 
understand just how rigorous the 
academic program is here,” she said. “I 

witnessed it firsthand as a parent but have seen it in other ways as 
well. I know of families who have transferred in who have been 
surprised at the school’s academic offerings.”

Anne says she will miss going to the big DeMatha football 
and basketball games and the hoopla surrounding those 
contests. However, she says, “I will miss the people I have 
worked with most of all.”

As we have said before, DeMatha is a wonderful mosaic 
made up of many, many contributors down through the 
years. The school is in sound financial shape, and Anne Metz 
has certainly done her part in her 21-plus years at DeMatha. We 
wish her well in her future endeavors.

*Kelly is a 2012 graduate of Seton High School.

DEMATHA SAYS 
Goodbye to Longtime 

Finance Director Anne Metz
A

“I never dreamed that I would ever come to work at DeMatha,  
nor did I think that my sons would ever become Stags.”
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Editor’s Note: We were remiss in not including this in our summer issue.

The 2022-23 DeMatha prep hockey team picked a good time to 
get hot. 

After slogging through the regular season with a 7-15-3 record, 
the Stags entered the Mid-Atlantic Prep Hockey League (MAPHL) 
Tournament seeded eighth. They went on to win four-straight 
games, all against teams they had not beaten in the regular season. 

When the ice flakes had settled, DeMatha was hoisting the state 
championship trophy for the 11th time and first since 2008. 

“Those four playoff games were so much fun because you could 
see the win coming,” Coach Tony MacAulay said. “At the beginning of 
the run, we said, ‘it’s not gonna be easy being the eighth seed.’ Guys 
were concerned and playing with a little bit of a chip on their shoulder 
because we knew we could have been higher in the standings.” 

The Stags began their ascent by downing St. Albans, 2-0. 
They then fell behind Gonzaga, 1-0, before unleashing a five-goal 
onslaught and winning 6-2.

DeMatha, which had lost to St. John’s in the Washington 
Catholic Athletic Conference Tournament, blanked the Cadets, 
4-0. This set the Stags up for the title with Georgetown Prep at the 
Washington Capitals’ practice rink in Arlington, Va.

DeMatha struck first in the second period when Christian Gamez 
took a pass from Ryan Trindade and scored from the blue line. 
Twenty-four seconds after the Little Hoyas tied it, Trindade tallied on 
a wraparound. Just 20 seconds later, Jeremy Wilson scored to put 
the Stags up 3-1 en route to a 4-2 victory. 

Trindade and Wilson, DeMatha’s leading scorers a year ago, have 
both graduated, as has defensemen Kaleb MacAulay (Tony’s son) and 
Alex Sandel. Wilson is playing for Towson and Sandel for Maryland. 

MacAulay was named first-team All-Met and is now playing 
junior “A” hockey for the Brockville Braves in Ontario, Canada. 
Will Schine is a goalie for the elite Bridgewater (Mass.) Bandits. 

MacAulay, entering his 22nd season with the Stags in 2023-
24, said last year was only the second time in his tenure that 
DeMatha finished out of the top three prior to the state playoffs. 

“We knew we were gonna be OK, but it took a while for us 
to achieve that discipline of playing our system and playing to 
our strengths,” said MacAulay, who was named WCAC Coach of 
the Year. 

DeMatha’s top hockey team, which finished 11-15-3, is its 
prep squad. The second level is varsity. The MAPHL’s top division 
is made up of 11 teams from the WCAC, the Interstate Athletic 
Conference and the Maryland Interscholastic Athletic Association. 

The Stags also compete in the WCAC with Gonzaga, St. 
John’s and O’Connell. The league didn’t start sponsoring hockey 
until 2016-17. DeMatha won the first four titles. 

The Stags take three big trips each year, to Jamestown, N.Y., 
Woonsocket, R.I., and Notre Dame. They will do so with a much-
younger team this season. Top players include, among others, 
James Mullins, Jack Guy, Anthony Tallant, Kalen Wells, Nick 
Church, Mikey Griffiths, Jack Emling and Reagan Hirabayashi. 

“We’ll be young overall, but I don’t see that as a bad thing,” 
said MacAulay, whose career record of 427-254-57 (.617) 
includes six state championships. 

Losing in the WCACs helped spur DeMatha to the MAPHL 
crown. “Our guys said, ‘now we have another chance,’” 
MacAulay said. “We knew we had to play our best at the right 
time, and we certainly did.” 

DEMATHA HOCKEY TEAM WINS 11TH STATE CHAMPIONSHIP
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DeMatha senior Chase Lopez went from having 
never competed in cross country to winning the 
2023 Washington Catholic Athletic Conference 
individual championship. He is the first Stag in 14 
years to win the prestigious race.

On Oct. 28, Lopez ran the 3.1-mile (5K) course 
at Kenilworth Park in Northeast Washington in 
16:07 to capture the WCAC title. He held off 
Gonzaga junior William Buckley by two seconds. 
Anthony Sarro, Buckley’s sophomore teammate, 
was third (16:26). 

“It certainly takes a level of natural talent to 
win the championship,” DeMatha cross country 
coach Cory Puffett ’10 said, “but it was difficult 
when you have so many really strong runners in 
the conference. This is one of the strongest years 
the WCAC has had in terms of really elite individual 
athletes. 

“Particularly Sarro and Buckley – they have 
been excellent all year. So, for Chase to do what he 
did, this year of all years, is remarkable. It definitely 
shows the level of dedication he had throughout 
the season.” 

Gonzaga won the team championship (31 
points). The Heights was second (68) and the Stags 
third (99). 

Lopez came to DeMatha as a soccer player and 
played a year on the freshman team and two on JV. 
He joined Buddy Crutchfield’s indoor track team in 
January, primarily to improve his speed and stamina 
for soccer. He said that Stags distance coach Harry 
Allen recognized his running ability. 

“It was kind of weird because as soon as I joined 
track, [Allen] said, ‘you’re really good at track. I can 
get you to where you need to be to run in college,’” 
Lopez said. “He was like, ‘I don’t recommend you 
do soccer unless you really want to.’”

Lopez continued with DeMatha’s outdoor track 
team and ran in 800-, 1600- and 3,200-meter races. In August, instead 
of continuing his soccer career, he joined the cross country team. 

In Puffett, Lopez benefitted by learning from the most accomplished 
cross country athlete in school history. In 2022, Puffett guided the Stags 
to the WCAC championship and was elected to the DeMatha Hall of 
Fame.

“He really pushed me,” Lopez said. “His 
practices started off easy and had me thinking like 
this could be a breeze. And then every week it got 
more challenging. Instead of doing a 30-minute 
run, we’re hopping up to a good 80-minute run at 
moderate pace. And I’m like, OK, I’ve got to take 
this seriously.

“That’s when I knew it was time to grind so I 
could see more success in track season. I felt like it 
was going to prepare me for track, but it actually 
prepared me for the WCAC championships. And 
that’s how I was able to win it.”

Success came gradually for Lopez. In his first 
race, Sept. 2 in Leesburg, Va., he finished 28th in 
18:24.8. On Sept. 30, he ran a team-best 16:40. 

Two weeks later, he and senior Sayid Shakur 
raced in the MileStat.com XC Invitational. 
Competing against some of the top runners on the 
East Coast, they both set personal records: Lopez in 
15:51, Shakur in 16:03. 

Gonzaga’s Sarro was eight seconds faster than 
Lopez; Buckley was a second better.

At the WCAC Championships, Lopez and 
Buckley eventually broke away from the pack. 
With approximately 400 meters to go, Puffett told 
Lopez that he could outsprint Buckley to the finish, 
thinking he would make his kick with about 100 
meters remaining. Instead, Lopez took off right 
away en route to victory.

Lopez is planning to run cross country in 
college. The primary schools he’s considering are Indiana Tech, Howard, 
Marymount, Bowie State and Fairleigh-Dickinson. On Nov. 19, he and 
Shakur competed in the Nike Cross Regionals Southeast.

“I feel like there’s so much more I can accomplish in college because 
I’m all new to this,” Lopez said. “So, give me another year and my times 
will drop even more.”

NOVICE DEMATHA 
RUNNER WINS WCAC 
CROSS COUNTRY 
CHAMPIONSHIP

DEMATHA’S 
INDIVIDUAL 
CHAMPIONS

Harry Berrang (1972)
Brian Stephenson (1973)
Kyle Sullivan (1988)
Rudy Kriester (1991)
Robert Patterson (2006)
Cory Puffett (2007-09)
Chase Lopez (2023)

We will have soccer and football news in our next issue.
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The Black Chapter of the DeMatha Alumni Association held a very successful first event in late October. These alums 
are committed to raising money for the Bill Kelly Scholarship Fund, networking and mentoring students. For more 
information, contact Mike Ayala ’04 at mayala@dematha.org. 

Adrian Dantley ’73 was interviewed in Morgan Wootten Gymnasium in 
anticipation of his November induction into the Maryland State Athletic Hall 
of Fame. Dantley averaged 24.3 points across his 15-year NBA career (1976-
91) and was a six-time All-Star. He and Wootten are members of the Naismith 
Memorial Basketball Hall of Fame. 

’60s
Mike Mewshaw ’61 wrote 
an article on 2023 Wimbledon 
champion Carlos Alcaraz that 
was featured in the London 
Daily Telegraph. 

James Brown ’69 received the 
highest honor from the National 
Association of Broadcasters 
in October, the Distinguished 
Service Award. “J.B.” has since 
2006 served as host of “The 
NFL Today” on CBS. 

David Dupree ’76 retired after 
working 42+ years as a U.S. 
defense contractor.

Chief Master Sergeant (Ret.) 
John Farrell ’78 retired as chief 
operating officer of the Air 
Force Aid Society on Aug. 31.

Bobby Firestein ’82 is director 
of business development for Full 
Sail Media.

David Aldridge ’83 was a 
panelist at the 18th-annual 
Povich Symposium at the 
University of Maryland on 
Nov. 17. Aldridge is a senior 
columnist for The Athletic. 
The symposium title, “The 
Future of the NBA,” featured 
NBA Commissioner Adam 
Silver and Monumental Sports 
and Entertainment CEO Ted 
Leonsis.

Steve Trax ’84, Bob Ferry Jr. 
’81, Vic Roy ’85, Danny Ferry 
’85, Ryan Roy ’19, and Mario 
Conti ’81 participated in an 
Annapolis golf tournament 
Oct. 2 in memory of DeMatha 
benefactor Bob Ferry Sr. Mr. 
Ferry died Oct. 27, 2021.

Hugh Harris ’86 completed 
his eighth Ironman Maryland in 
mid-September. It was his 11th 
ironman competition overall.

Kevin Davis ’87, Fairfax 
County police chief, appeared 
on ABC World News Tonight 
in September discussing how 
a tip from the public led to his 
department preventing a mass 
shooting. Kevin is also frequently 
interviewed on local television. 

Dwayne Preston ’87 is serving 
as acting police chief of the 
Bowie (Md.) Police Department. 

Edouard Sanchez ’87 has 
been promoted to counter sales 
manager at Colonial Electric 
Supply.

’80s

’70s

In October, Kevin Davis ’87 
and James Behun ’87 were 

spotted in San Diego.



Korey Irby ’93 has retired after 
25 years of distinguished service 
with the U.S. Secret Service. 
He is now working as senior 
manager - crisis management 
team at Amazon.

Matthew Warzecha ’93 is 
working as a registered behavior 
technician in San Antonio for 
Behavioral Innovations, a center 
that serves autistic children.

Rob Hudson ’00 recently 
started working as a software 
engineer for Apple in San Diego.

Dr. John Jowers ’01, head 
physical therapist at Launch in 
Rockville, Md., managed their 
annual 5k, 10k, 1-mile walk 
and trike-a-thon on Nov.11. 
All proceeds went to So What 
Else, whose mission is to 
improve the lives of children and 
families living in underserved 
communities by providing 
food security, access to basic 
necessities and high-quality 
out-of-school tutoring & athletic 
programs.

’00s

Tom Thayer ’02 was promoted 
to global leader of partner 
engagement programs at Amazon. 

Dr. Stephen Danley ’03, 
associate professor of public 
policy and administration at 
Rutgers University-Camden, 
is the new director of the 
Center for Urban Research and 
Education.

Jarrett Nobles ’03 has 
a new job as vice president, 
global partnerships with 
Monumental Sports and 
Entertainment.

Taylor Clagett ’04 appeared on 
Jeopardy in July and won two 
matches. 

Alex Hammer ’04 was inducted 
into the Marymount University 
Hall of Fame in October. A 
standout lacrosse goalie for the 
Saints, Alex is still the program 
leader for career saves (776). 

Jonathan Hager ’05 and his 
wife Emily welcomed a son, 
Nolan Alan Hager, on Sept. 13. 
He weighed 9 lbs., 13 oz., was 
21 inches and is a grandson 
of DeMatha engineering 
teacher Marty Hager ’73. 
Congratulations!

Daniel Tavares ’05 recently 
passed the Federation 
Internationale de Football 
Association (FIFA) agent exam 
to obtain his FIFA agent license. 
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Carlos Castrillon ’95 was 
named conductor of the concert 
orchestra for the Chesapeake 
Youth Symphony Orchestra in 
Annapolis. Carlos is DeMatha’s 
director of bands and associate 
director of orchestras.

Sept. 21 was the 13th 
anniversary of the death of LT 
(SEAL) Brendan Looney ’99. Per 
usual, Kevin Looney ’74, 
Brendan’s dad, came to campus 
for Mass in the chapel and to 
meet the Looney Scholars.

Alma         Matters
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Michael Buck ’90 was sworn in 
Oct. 20 as the 22nd chief of the U.S. 
Secret Service Uniformed Division. He 
began his law enforcement career 
with the Secret Service in 1997. 

Brian Westbrook ’97 received the 
Villanova University Loyalty Award 
on Oct. 28 in recognition of his 
distinguished service to the university. 
He is playing a key role between 
Villanova athletics and the school’s 
career center to ensure each student-
athlete is prepared for life after 
graduation outside of their respective 
sports. He was also honored by the 
National Football Foundation. In 
December, he will be inducted into 
the College Football Hall of Fame.

Billy Collins ’98, after an intense 100-day training regimen, stepped into a 
boxing ring Nov. 2 to participate in Haymakers for Hope. The event raises funds 
for cancer research, care, awareness and survivorship. Collins’ son Liam is a 
childhood leukemia survivor. 



For the past decade, Daniel 
has represented and supported 
dozens of professional soccer 
players through his sports 
agency, Tavares Agency LLC.

Jeff Damron ’06 has been 
assigned to the U.S. Secret 
Service Presidential Protective 
Division. He began working on 
the national security advisor’s 
detail Oct. 8.

Cory Pugh ’06 is president of 
CRSP Solutions. 

Eric Ricucci ’06 is a senior 
energy efficiency program 
manager for Baltimore Gas 
& Electric. He specializes 
in demand response and 
innovation programs to maintain 
a reliable electric grid for 
Maryland. 

Josh Turk ’06 and his wife 
Erin welcomed a daughter, 
Genevieve Rose Turk, on Sept. 
12. She weighed 7 lbs., 2 oz., 
was 19.5 inches and is the 
granddaughter of Jim Turk, 
DeMatha’s director of vocal 
music. Congratulations!

Brendon Gregoire ’07 is head 
coach of the Elizabeth Seton 
varsity soccer team. He’s assisted 
by Parnell Hegngi ’08.

Sean Suber ’07 is now an 
adjunct professor at the William 
& Mary Law School. 

Chris Cook ’09, an associate 
at Miles & Stockbridge, 
was selected for inclusion 
in “2024 Best Lawyers: Ones to 
Watch” in the area of banking 
and finance law.
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Desmond Williams ’11 and his wife Gemyta were married on Oct. 15. 
Christopher Walker ’11, Nelson Carr ’11, Matthew Maxwell ’11 and 
Gregory Wilson ’11 attended the wedding. Congratulations!

Capt. Matthew Manning ’06 
received a Meritorious Service Award 
from Blacks in Government for his 
efforts to raise awareness among 
minorities about opportunities within 
Army Aviation. An AH-64 Apache 
pilot, Manning has been in the 
military for 17 years and served three 
deployments to Afghanistan. 

’10s

Jarrett Nobles ’03, vice president, 
global partnerships for Monumental 
Sports & Entertainment, gave a TEDx 
talk on how to turn your aspirations 
into tangible accomplishments. Nobles 
has worked in the NFL, MLB and NBA.

Philip Damron ’10 is in his 
second year of residency at 
Children’s Medical Center Dallas.   

Assistant varsity golf coach 
George Shenas ’10 and Collin 
Mercier ’18 combined to win 
the 2023 Maryland State Golf 
Association One Day Four-Ball 
Championship in September 
by firing a round of 67 at The 
Preserve Eisenhower Golf Course 
in Crownsville.

Darien Harris ’11 married Olivia 
Harris in Detroit in July.

Andrew Travers ’11 and his 
wife Abby welcomed a daughter, 
Makena May Travers, on Oct. 
4. She weighed 6 lbs., 9 oz. 
and was 19 inches. Andrew is a 
history and photography teacher 
at DeMatha. Congratulations!

Andy Widmann ’11 competed 
virtually in the July International 
Juggling Association World 
Juggling Championships and 
placed second in the 200m and 

500m, and third in the 1600m. 
In September, he completed the 
BMW Berlin Marathon. When 
not running, Andy is a financial 
analyst with the Kennedy 
Krieger Institute in Baltimore. 

Dr. Mark Boissonneault ’12  
is now practicing at Delaware 
Podiatric Medicine in 
Middletown, Milford and Dover. 
He has extensive training in foot 
and ankle surgery, wound care 
and sports medicine.

Dylan Devine ’12 is a quote 
specialist at Presidio. 

Jonathan Mayuga ’12 was 
promoted to alternate facility 
security officer at Anduril 
Industries. 

Kameron Taylor ’12 was 
inducted into the Seton Hill 
University Athletic Hall of Fame 
in September. He is the fourth-
leading scorer in school history 
(1,409 points) and currently plays 
for a professional team in Spain.

Sam Nelson ’13 is a brewer 
at Calvert Brewery in Upper 
Marlboro, Md.

Brandon Keane ’15 and 
Jonathan Matta ’19 worked 
on the Beach Patrol in Bethany 
Beach this summer.  

Jeremy Skaife ’16 works at 
The Fit Institute in Chicago as a 
programming coordinator and 
personal trainer.

Brendan Brisolari ’17 is working 
in project management for 
Network Building and Consulting.

Rookie center Olu Oluwatimi 
’17 made his first start for the 
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Rodney McLeod ’08 of the 
Cleveland Browns is co-hosting the 
player-led podcast “Dawgs Only.” 
He describes it as giving “good 
perspective of who guys are outside 
of the building and what they’re 
passionate about – their stories, 
hobbies, interests.” Rodney is a 
member of our Board of Directors. 

Hunter Dickinson ’20, who transferred from Michigan to Kansas, was voted 
Big 12 Preseason Player of the Year and Newcomer of the Year. He is the first 
player in conference history to receive both honors in the same season. 

D e M A T H A  S T A G S
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a poster on the research at the 
annual ACS meeting this spring.

K.J. Winston ’22 is a starting 
safety for Penn State.

Oluwatosin “Tree” Babalade 
’23, a tackle at South Carolina, 
was named national True 
Freshman of the Week by 
247Sports for his play (and first 
start) against No. 1 Georgia on 
Sept. 16.

Stephen Phillips ’23 finished 
19th in a field of 89 golfers to 
help Penn State Altoona win 
the Mountain Valley Collegiate 
Classic on Sept. 17.

’20s Former DeMatha football teammates 
and class of ’23 grads Luke Hackett 
(Sacred Heart), left, and Brendon 
Wyatt (Merrimack) played against 
each other Oct. 1.

Seattle Seahawks on Sept. 17. 
He helped Seattle beat the 
Detroit Lions in overtime.

Zachary Lyons ’17 is attending 
the University of New Hampshire 
Franklin Pierce School of Law.

Noah Doney ’18 graduated 
from Maryland with a degree 
in physics and started an 
internship with the Department 
of Energy as a nuclear security 
researcher. 

Ty Lenhart ’18 is working as 
a business analyst for Cipher 
Mining in New York. He played 
football at Columbia and Duke. 

Dominic Sanelli ’19 earned 
Dean’s List honors for the spring 
2023 semester at Mount St. 
Mary’s University.

Justin Henson ’20 was 
re-elected vice president of 
marketing for Penn State 
Harrisburg’s ProSales Club and 
went on a nine-day study abroad 
trip to London. He’s a Dean’s List 
student working toward a B.S. 
in marketing and business and 
an MBA. He also has his own 
photography company.

Connor Smith ’20, while 
a student at University of 
Maryland Global Campus, 
was promoted to stock lead 
keyholder at Under Armour.

Zach Cheng ’21, a junior at 
Oberlin (Ohio) College, co-
authored a paper that was 
published by the American 
Chemical Society. He will present 
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1973

1978

1983

1988

2013

It was great to see so many Stags gather for their reunions this fall.  
Make sure to follow the school on social media to stay up to date on future reunions.

DeMatha Class Reunions
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Eda Ann Abell, mother of Doug Fields ’80 and Jason 
Abell ’89.

Sonny Barranca ’68, stepfather of T.J. Panik 
’99. Sonny’s wife, Susan, is a former member of the 
DeMatha Board of Directors.

Caroline Benedick, mother of faculty member Chris 
and Matt ’01. 

Father Tom Burke ’69, Former Trinitarian Provincial 
and former DeMatha rector and faculty member.  

James Carlson, father of Pat ’77 (dec.). 

Jack Carruthers, former staff member. Husband of 
Marilyn (dec.), former longtime staff member. Father of 
Michael ’74, Johnny and Tom ’77.

Maria Conti, mother of Pasquale ’79 (dec.), Mario ’81 
and Domenico ’79. Grandmother to Vincent ’12, Joseph 
’14 and Phillip ’14. 

Eileen Costello, sister of Maureen Murphy, staff 
member. Sister-in-law of faculty member Neal 
Murphy. Aunt of Brian Murphy ’03.

Jaqueline (Jackie) Cromer, mother of Kevin ’89 and 
Keith ’92. 

Tim Day ’81. 

Anthony “Tony” DeStefano, father of Nicholas 
’05, Mark ’08 and Gregory ’10. Tony coordinated our 
transportation services for several years and was a great 
supporter of DeMatha.

Richard Douville ’69.

James “Jaye” Fletcher ’93.

Joe Gormley ’78, brother of Peter ’79 
and Michael ’81.

Elizabeth Grosser, mother of Sean 
’87 and James ’88 Higgins.

Jack Hughes ’59.

William Kenealy, grandfather of 
Connor ’22. 

Earl Lamb ’67. 

Warner Lawson Jr., father of 
Christopher (Topher) ’93.

Theresa Leeke, mother of Matthew 
’85 and Mark ’83. 

Roland “Rolly” Luciani ’66. Brother of Frank ’70 and 
Vincent ’74.

Mark Morusiewicz ’82. Brother of Joe, Paul ’79 and 
Steve ’81.

Joan Moylan, former staff member, wife of John (dec., 
former principal). Mother of Kevin ’75, Tim ’81, Pat ’85 
and Kathy (Regina HS). Grandmother of Christopher ’10, 
Nicholas ’12 and Jack ’16.

Luke Overstreet, who would have graduated in the 
Class of 2016. 

Belinda Henry Paul, mother-in-law of Ryan Foran ’91. 
Mrs. Paul was the grandmother of Gavin ’21, Riley ’23, 
Declan ’26 and Finley ’29.

Mary Photinakis, wife of Deno Photinakis ’86 and 
sister-in-law of George ’89.

George Rutherford ’85. 

Charlie Russell, father of Nehemiah 
’12.

Malcolm Samuel Taylor, father-
in-law to Chris Cockrell ’85. 
Grandfather to Sam Cockrell ’23.

Brett Williams, son of Patti and Bob 
Williams ’71. 

Jim Worley ’67, uncle of Rich 
Greene ’85 and great uncle of Jacob 
Greene ’12. 

Joy Wright, mother of Daryl ’83.

William Youhouse, father of Joe ’91.

From left, John Zanelotti, Marty Madden, John Noon and Tim 

Connolly, all 1967 grads, at the funeral for Jim Worley ’67. 
Jim made all of his children memorize “Crossing the Bar” by 
Alfred Lord Tennyson, just as he did in Buck Offut’s class his 
senior year. 

Joan Moylan was a DeMatha staff 
member from 1978 to 2002. She and 
her husband, former principal John 
(dec.), devoted most of their adult 
lives to DeMatha.
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Get weekly e-mail 
updates from DeMatha! 
E-mail tponton@dematha.org.
Like us on Facebook and follow 
DeMatha on X and Instagram:  
@demathacatholic

NOVEMBER

30 DeMatha @  Newman Invitational Tournament 
 (New Orleans) ............................................ TBA

DECEMBER

1-2 DeMatha @  Newman Invitational Tournament 
 (New Orleans) ............................................ TBA

6 DeMatha @  Eleanor Roosevelt .........7:15 p.m.

9-10 National Hoopfest @ DeMatha .................. TBA

15 Good Counsel @ DeMatha .................7:30 p.m.

18-23 DeMatha @  Iolani Classic (Honolulu)  ....... TBA

29-30 DeMatha @  Governor’s Challenge  
 (Salisbury, Md)  .......................................... TBA

The WCAC play-in game, quarterfinals, semifinals and 
championship games TBD.

For schedule updates, go to dematha.org/athletics.

JANUARY

2 DeMatha @  McNamara  ....................7:30 p.m.

4 St. Mary’s Ryken @ DeMatha .............7:30 p.m.

8 DeMatha @  O’Connell  ......................7:30 p.m.

9 The Heights @ DeMatha ....................7:30 p.m.

12 Ireton @ DeMatha ..............................7:30 p.m.

14 vs. Imhotep (Springfield, Mass.) ................. TBA

19 Carroll @ DeMatha  ...........................7:30 p.m.

21 DeMatha @  St. John’s .......................7:30 p.m.

30 Gonzaga @ DeMatha  ........................7:30 p.m.

FEBRUARY

 2        DeMatha @  Good Counsel  ..............7:30 p.m.

 6        McNamara @ DeMatha .....................7:30 p.m.

 9        DeMatha @  St. Mary’s Ryken  ..........7:30 p.m.

11       DeMatha @  Paul VI ...........................2:00 p.m.

13       Paul VI @ DeMatha  ...........................7:30 p.m.

16       DeMatha @  The Heights ...................7:30 p.m.

17       DeMatha @  John Paul the Great ......3:15 p.m.

2023-24 VARSITY BASKETBALL SCHEDULE


